# **Annual Report**

### OF

CENTRE FOR INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE (CIQA)

### PROGRAMMES UNDER ONLINE DISTANCE LEARNING / ONLINE MODE

# 2021-22

Centre for Distance and Online Education Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya, Indore

### Contents

Part	Particular	Page
Part – I	General Information	3
Part – II	Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) Functioning	6
Part – III	Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements	10
Part – IV	Examinations	13
Part – V	Programme Project Report (PPR) and e-Learning Material (e-LM)	18
Part – VI	Programme Delivery through Learning Platform	19
Part – VII	Self Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports	20
Part – VIII	Admission and Fees	22
Part – IX	Grievance Redressal Mechanism	25
Part – X	Innovative and Best Practices	26
	DECLARATION	27

#### Part – I: General Information

#### **1.1** Date of notification of the Centre (attach a copy of the notification): 11-09-2020

#### 1.2 Details of Director, CIQA

• Name

: Dr. Pratosh Bansal

: PhD

- Qualification
- Appointment Letter and Joining Report: Uploaded (Annexure-1)
- **1.3** Details of CIQA Committee:
- a. Composition as per Regulations (Annexure -2)

S. No.	Designation	Nominationas	Name and Qualification	Specialization	Date of Nomination in CIQA Committee
a.	Vice Chancellor of the University	Chairperson	Prof Renu Jain	Professor	11-09-2020
b.	Three SeniorTeachers of HEI	Member 1	Dr Ashok Sharma	Professor	11-09-2020
		Member 2	Dr Rajeev Gupta	Professor	11-09-2020
		Member 3	Dr Sangita Jain	Professor	11-09-2020
C.	Head of three	Member 4			
	Departments or School of Studies from which programme is being	Member 5			
	offered in ODL and Online mode	Member 6			
d.	Two ExternalExperts of ODL and/or Online	Member 7	Dr J B Sharma	Professor IGNOU, Delhi	11-09-2020
	Education	Member 8	Dr J P Singh Joorel	Director, Inflibnet, Gandhinagar	11-09-2020
e.	Officials from	Member 9			
	departments of HEI	Administration			
	Administration	Member 10			
	Finance	Finance			11.00.0000
f.	Director, CIQA	Member Secretary	Dr Pratosh Bansal	Professor	11-09-2020

YES

#### b. Whether members mentioned at 'b' to 'e' changed every 2 years? YES If No, reason thereof

#### **1.4** Number of meetings held and its approval:

- a. No. of meetings held every year: NA
- **b.** Meeting details: **NA**

Meetings	Date-Month-	No. of External	Minutes	Approval of				
	Year	Expert Present		Minutes				
Meeting 1	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)							
Meeting 2	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)							

## **1.5** Number of programmes started at Certificate level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

From <month,< th=""><th>Vears</th><th>academic</th><th>session</th><th>2021-22</th></month,<>	Vears	academic	session	2021-22
$\Gamma I \cup I \cup N \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I$	reur/	acauennic	56221011.	2021-22

Sr.	Name of	Certificate		No. of	Admission	Foo	Approval	Num	ber o	fetud	onte
_							Approval	Null			ents
No.	the	Title	(months)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	of		adm	itted	
	Department						statutory	(Male	/Fem	ale/T	'rans-
							Authority		gen	der)	
							(s) (DD-	Μ	F	TG	Tot
							MM- YYYY)				al
							ofHEI/				
							Regulatory				
							authority				
							(if				
							required)				
1.			Not Ap	oplicable (	As program	s were no	t offered)				
			-	•	1 0		,				

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year> academic session, as applicable, as above.

### **1.6** Number of programmes started at Diploma level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

#### From <Month, Year> academic session: 2021-22

				-		_					
Sr.	Name	Diploma	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	Approval of	N	umber c	of stude	ents
No.	of the	Title	(months)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	statutory		adm	itted	
	Depart						Authority	(M	ale/Fen	nale/Tr	ans-
	ment						(s) (DD-		gen	der)	
							MM-YYYY)	М	F	TG	Total
							of HEI/				
							Regulatory				
							authority(if				
							required)				
1.			Not A	pplicable	e (As progran	ns were	e not offered)				
				I. I.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.7** Number of programmes started at Post Graduate Diploma level as perCommission Order:

Sr.	Post	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	UGC	N	umber	of studen	ts	
No.	Graduate	(years)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	Recognition		adn	nitted		
	Diploma			0,00		Letter No.	(Male/Female/Trans-		ns-		
	Title					and date	gender)				
							М	F	TG	Total	
1											
1.	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)										

#### From <Month, Year>academic session: 2021-22

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.8** Number of programmes started at Undergraduate Degree Programmes as per Commission Order:

Sr. No.	Under - Graduate Degree Title	Duration (years)	No. of Credits	Admission Eligibility	Fee (Rs.)	UGC Recognition Letter No. and date		lale/Fer	nitted	
							М	F	TG	Total
1.	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)									

From <Month, Year>academic session: 2021-22

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.9** Number of programmes started at Post-graduate Degree Programmes as per Commission Order:

From <Month, Year>academic session: 2021-22

Sr. No.	Post- graduate Degree Title	Duration (years)	No. of Credits	Admission Eligibility	Fee (Rs.)	UGC Recognition Letter No. and date	Number of students admitted (Male/Female/Trans- gender)			
							М	F	TG	Total
1.	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)									

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

### Part – II: Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) Functioning

### 2.1 Action taken on the functions of CIQA:-

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
1.	Quality maintained in the services provided to the learners	Not Applicable (As	Not
2.	Self-evaluative and reflective exercises undertakenfor continual quality improvement in all the systems and processes of the Higher Educational Institution	programs were not offered)	Applicable (As programs were not
3.	Contribution in the identification of the key areas in which Higher Educational Institution should maintain quality		offered)
4.	Mechanism devised to ensure that the quality of Online programmes matches with the quality of relevant programmes in conventional mode (For Dual Mode HEIs)		
5.	Mechanisms devised for interaction with and obtaining feedback from all stakeholders namely, learners, teachers, staff, parents, society, employers, and Government for quality improvement.		
6.	Measures suggested to the authorities of Higher Educational Institution for qualitative improvement		
7.	Implementation of its recommendations through periodic reviews		
8.	Workshops/ seminars/ symposium organizedon quality related themes, ensure participation of all stakeholders, and disseminate the reports of such activities among all the stakeholders in Higher Educational Institution.		
9.	Developed and collated best practices in all areas leading to quality enhancement in services to the learners and disseminate the same all concerned in Higher Educational Institution		
10.	Collected, collated and disseminated accurate, complete and reliable statistics about the quality of the programme(s).		
11.	Measures taken to ensure that Programme Project Report for each programme is according to the norms and guidelines prescribed by the Commission and wherever necessary by the appropriate regulatory authority having control over the programme		
12.	Mechanism to ensure the proper implementation of Programme Project Reports		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
13.	Maintenance of record of Annual Plans and Annual		
	Reports of Higher Educational Institution, review them	Not Applicable (As	Not
	periodically and generate actionable reports.	programs were not offered)	Applicable
14.	Inputs provided to the Higher Educational Institution		(As programs
	for restructuring of programmes in order to make		were not offered)
	them relevant to the job market.		offered)
15.	Facilitated system based research on ways of creating		
	learner centric environment and to bring about		
	qualitative change in the entire system.		
16.	Steps taken as a nodal coordinating unit for seeking		
	assessment and accreditation from a designated body		
	for accreditation such as NAAC etc.		
17.	Measures adopted to ensure internalisation and		
	institutionalisation of quality enhancement practices		
	through periodic accreditation and audit		
18.	Steps taken to coordinate between Higher Educational		
	Institution and the Commission for various quality		
	related initiatives or guidelines		
19.	Information obtained from other Higher Educational		
	Institutions on various quality benchmarks or		
	parameters and best practices.		
20.	Recorded activities undertaken on quality assurance in		
	the form of an annual report of Centre for Internal		
	Quality Assurance.		
21.	(a) Submitted Annual Reports to the Statutory		
	Authorities or Bodies of the Higher Educational		
	Institution about its activities at the end of each		
	academic session.	4	
	(b) Submitted a copy of report in the format as		
	specified by the Commission, duly approved by the		
	statutory authorities of the Higher Educational		
	Institution annually to the Commission.	-	
22.	Overseen the functioning of Centre for Internal Quality		
	Assurance and approve the reports generated by		
	Centre for Internal Quality Assurance on the		
	effectiveness of quality assurance systems and		
	processes	4	
23.	Facilitated adoption of instructional design		
	requirements as per the philosophy of the Online		
	learning decided by the statutory bodies of the HEI for		
	its different academic programmes	4	
24.	Promoted automation of learner support services of		
	the Higher Educational Institution	4	
25.	Coordinated with external subject experts or agencies		
	or organisations, the activities pertaining to validation		
	and annual review of its in-house processes		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
26.	Coordinated with third party auditing bodies for quality audit of programme(s)	Not Applicable (As	Not
27.	Overseen the preparation of Self- Appraisal Report to be submitted to the Assessment and Accreditation agencies on behalf of Higher Educational Institution	programs were not offered)	Applicable (As programs were not
28.	Promoted collaboration and association for quality enhancement of Online mode of education and research therein		offered)
29.	Facilitated industry-institution linkage for providing exposure to the learners and enhancing their employability.		

# 2.2 Compliance of Quality Monitoring Mechanism – As per Annexure–I (Part V (2)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 :

Sr.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Action taken in respect of online programmes	Upload relevant document
1.	<ul> <li>Governance, Leadership and Management:</li> <li>a) Organisation Structure and Governance</li> <li>b) Management</li> <li>c) Strategic Planning</li> <li>d) Operational Plan, Goals and Policies</li> </ul>	As per Act, Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time	As per Act, Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable
2.	Articulation of Higher Educational Institution Objectives		time to time
3.	<ul> <li>Programme Development and Approval Processes</li> <li>a) Curriculum Planning, Design and Development</li> <li>b) Curriculum Implementation</li> <li>c) Academic Flexibility</li> <li>d) Learning Resource</li> <li>e) Feedback System</li> </ul>		
4.	Programme Monitoring and Review	-	
5.	Infrastructure Resources	-	
6.	Learning Environment and Learner Support	-	
7.	Assessment and Evaluation	1	
8.	Teaching Quality and Staff Development		

# 2.2 Compliance of Quality Monitoring Mechanism – As per Annexure–I (Part V (2)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 :

Sr.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Action taken in respect of	Upload relevant
		online programmes	document
1.	Academic Planning		
2.	Validation	As per Act, Statute,	As per Act,
3.	<ul> <li>Monitoring, Evaluation and</li> <li>Enhancement Plans</li> <li>a) Reports from Examination Centres</li> <li>b) External Auditor or other External Agencies report</li> <li>c) Systematic Consideration of Performance Data at Programme, Faculty and Higher Educational Institution levels</li> <li>d) Reporting and Analytics by the Higher Educational Institution</li> <li>e) Periodic Review</li> </ul>	Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time	Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time

#### Part – III: Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements

**3.1** Name and details of Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Regular, full time, atleast Associate Professor

Or

Name and details of Head for each school (for Open University) - Full timededicated, not below the rank of an Associate Professor

Dr. Pratosh Bansal PhD Professor, (Regular, Full time)

3.2 Name and details of Deputy Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Full time or contractual basis, atleast Associate Professor

Or

Name and details of Deputy Director of Centre of Online Education - Full timeor contractual basis, not below the rank of an Associate Professor

#### -- Not Applicable --

**3.3** Name and details of Assistant Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Full time or contractual basis, not below the rank of an Assistant Professor

Or

Name and details of Assistant Director of Centre of Online Education - Fulltime or contractual basis, not below the rank of an Assistant Professor

#### -- Not Applicable --

3.4 Compliance status in respect of Human Resource – As per Annexure – IV of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of Staffing norms, as mentioned in the Annexure-IV of the Regulations. In addition, the faculty details shall be provided in the following format:

details shall be provided in the following format

Yes

#### i. Programme name:

a. Programme Coordinator

S.No.	Names with	Qualification	Experiences	Type (Regular/	Date of joining			
	Designation			Contract) with	program me			
				gross salary/ month				
	As per Annexure-3 (attached)*							

\*The list shall be revised before offering the programs

#### **b.** Course Coordinator

S. No.		Names with Designation	Qualification			Date of joining program me
As per Annexure-3 (attached)*						

\* The list shall be revised before offering the programs

#### c. Course mentor

s.	Names with	Qualification	Experiences	Туре	Date of joining			
No.	Designation			(Regular/	Programme			
				Contract) with				
				gross salary/				
				month				
	As per Annexure-3 (attached)*							

\* The list shall be revised before offering the programs

--None--

#### 3.5 Details of Administrative staff

#### a. Number of Administrative staff available exclusively for Online programmes

Admin Staff	Required	Available
Deputy Registrar	1	01
Assistant Registrar	1	01
Section Officer	1	01
Assistants	3 (2 for DM Universities)	02
Computer Operator	2	01
Multi Tasking Staff	2	03

(Attach duly attested photocopy of appointment letter with salary details)

## **b.** Number and details of Technical Support for Online Programmes as per Annexure -IV:

#### i. Technical Team for Development of e-Content as Self-Learning e- Modules:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (Production)	1	Not Applicable (As
Technical Associate (Audio- Video recording and editing)	1	programs were not offered)
Technical Assistant (Audio-Video recording)	1	
Technical Assistant (Audio-Video editing)	1	

#### ii. For Delivery of Online Programmes:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (LMS and Data Management)	1 (per Centre)	Not Applicable (As
Technical Assistant (LMS and Data Management	0	programs were not offered)

#### iii. For Admission and Examination for Online mode:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (Admission, Examination and Result)		<b>Not Applicable</b> (As
Technical Assistant (Admission, Examination andResult)		programs were not offered)

(Attach duly attested photocopy of appointment letter with salary details)

#### Part – IV: Examinations

# 4.1 Information of formative and summative assessments/examinations conducted with the actions taken to ensure sanctity of examinations:

S.No	Provisions in Regulations	Whether	If No,
		complied Yes/No	Reason thereof
1.	All processes of assessment of learners in different components of Examination shall be directly handled by the concerned Institution and no part of the assessment shall be outsourced	Not Applicable (As	<b>Not Applicable</b> (As
2.	For ensuring transparency and credibility, the full time faculty of the Online mode Higher Educational Institutions or qualified faculty from University Grants Commission recognised Higher Educational Institutions only should be associated to function as invigilators, examination superintendents, as observers etc	programs were not offered)	programs were not offered)
3.	A Higher Educational Institution offering programme through Online mode shall conduct examinations either using Computer based test or pen and paper test in a proctored environment in designated test centre with all the security arrangements ensuring transparency and credibility of the examinations. It can also conduct online examination through technology mediated proctoring.		
4.	The examination centre must be centrally located in the city, with good connectivity from ailway station or bus stand, for the convenience of the students.		
5.	The number of examination centres in a city or State must be proportionate to the student enrolment from the region		
6.	Building and grounds of the examination centre must be clean and in good condition.		
7.	The examination centre must have anexamination hall with adequate seating capacity and basic amenities		
8.	Fire extinguishers must be in working order, locations well marked and easily accessible. Emergency exits must be clearly identified and clear of obstructions		
9.	The Examination Centre shall have adequate and comfortable seating capacity and amenities including adequate lighting, ventilation and clean drinking water facilities		
10.	Safety and security of the examination centre must be ensured		
11.	Restrooms must be located in the same building as the examination centre, and restrooms must be clean, supplied with necessary items, and in working order		
12.	Provision of drinking water must be made for learners		
13.	Adequate parking must be available near the examination centre		
14.	Facilities for Persons with Disabilities should be available		

### 4.2 Compliance of facilities required for the conduct of Online examination foronline programmes

S. No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether being compliedYes/No If yes, please provide details andupload relevant documents	If No, Reason thereof
1.		Not Applicable (As programs were not	Not Applicable
2.	Requirement of proctors (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(ii) of Annexure II)	offered)	(As programs
3.	Security arrangements in the testing centre (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(iii) of Annexure II)		were not offered)
4.	Remote Proctoring (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(iii) of Annexure II)		

#### 4.3 Compliance status of 'Evaluation' and 'Certification' – As per Regulations 15 and 16 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	lf No, Reason thereof
1.	The Higher Educational Institution shall adopt the guidelines issued by the Commission for the conduct of proctored examinations.	Upload guidelines	Not
2.	A Higher Educational Institution offeringOnline programmes shall have a mechanism well in place for evaluation of learners enrolled through Online mode and their certification.	Upload mechanism	Applicable (As programs were not
3.	<ul> <li>The evaluation shall include two types of assessments continuous or formative assessment and summative assessment inthe form of end semester examination or term end examination:</li> <li>Provided that no semester or year-endexamination shall be held unless: <ol> <li>The Higher Educational Institution is satisfied that at least 75 per cent. of the programme of study stipulated for the semester or year has been actuallyconducted;</li> <li>For Online mode: the learner has minimum participation of 75 per cent. in all the activities of Online programme prior to end semester examination or term end examination.</li> </ol> </li> </ul>		offered)
4.	The curricular aspects, assessment criteria and credit framework for the award of Degree programmes at undergraduate and postgraduate level and/or Post		Not

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
	Graduate Diploma programmes through online mode shall be evolved by adopting same standards as being followed in conventional mode/ODL mode by the dual mode Higher Educational Institutions and in Open Distance Learning mode by the Open Universities		Applicable (As programs were not offered)
5.	<ul> <li>The weightage for different components of assessments for</li> <li>Online mode shall be as under: <ul> <li>(i) continuous or formative assessment (in semester):</li> </ul> </li> <li>Maximum 30 per cent. <ul> <li>(ii) summative assessment (end semester examination or term endexamination): Minimum 70 per cent.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	question paper	
6.	The Higher Educational Institution shall notify all assessment tools to be used for formative and summative assessments		
7.	Marks or grades obtained in continuous assessment and end semester examinations or term end examinations shall be shown separately in the grade card		
8.	A Higher Educational Institution offering a Programme in Online mode shall adopt arigorous process in development of questionpapers, question banks, assignments and their moderation, conduct of examination, evaluation of answer scripts by qualified teachers, and result declaration, and shall so frame the question papers as to ensure that no part of the syllabus is left out ofstudy by a learner.		
9.	The examination of the programmes inOnline mode shall be managed by the examination or evaluation Unit of the Higher Educational Institution and shall be conducted in the examination centre as given under these regulations.		
10.	<ul> <li>(a) The Examination Centre shall have proper monitoring mechanisms for Closed-Circuit Television (CCTV)recording of the entire examination procedure.</li> <li>(b) Availability of biometric system</li> </ul>		
	(c) The attendance of examinees shall be authenticated through biometric system as per Aadhaar details or other Government identifiers of Indian learners and Passports for International learners		
	(d) In case of non-availability of the Closed- Circuit Television facilities, the Higher Educational Institution shall ensure that proper videography be conducted and		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No	If No, Reason
		If Yes, Upload	thereof
		relevant	
		document	
	video recordings are submitted by particular incharge		
	of examination centre to the Higher Educational Institution		
11.	The Higher Educational Institution shall retain all such	Upload Sample	
	Closed- Circuit Television recordings in archives for a	and list	Not
	minimum period of five years		Applicable
12.	(a) There shall be an observer for each of the Examination	Upload detailsof	(As
	Centre appointed by the Higher Educational Institution and	Observer assigned	programs
	(b) It shall be mandatory to have observerreport	Upload Observer	were not
	submitted to the Higher Educational Institution	Report	offered)
13.	An Higher Educational Institution offering programme		
	through Online mode shall conduct examinations either		
	usingtechnology enabled online test with all the security		
	arrangements ensuring transparency and credibility of the		
	examinations, or through the ProctoredExamination and in		
	conformity with any other norms for such examination		
	as may be laid down by the Commission		
14.	As restriction of territorial jurisdiction is notapplicable for		
	Online learning, such Higher Educational Institutions which		
	arerecognised to enroll international learners		
	Shall endeavor to conduct proctored examinations for such		
45	learners		
15.	(a) Each award of Degree at undergraduate and	Upload samples	
	postgraduate level and post graduate diploma for Online		
	mode shall be assigned a unique identification number and shall have		
	<ul><li>i. Photograph</li><li>ii. Aadhaar number or other government recognised</li></ul>		
	identifier or Passport number, as applicable,		
	iii. Other relevant details of the learner along with the		
	Programme name.		
	(b) Each award shall also be uploaded on the National		
	Academic Depository		
16.	It shall be mandatory for Higher Educational Institution to	Upload samples	
	mention the following on the backside of each of the		
	degrees/certificates and mark sheets issued by the Higher		
	Educational Institution to the learners (for each semester		
	certificate and at the end of the programme): (i) Mode of		
	delivery; (ii) Date of admission; (iii) Date of completion; (iv)		
	Name and address of all Examination Centres		

#### 4.4 Result and Student Progression

#### For UG, G and PGD programmes

	Programme name	No. of students admitted	No. of students appeared in exams	No. of students progressed to next year	% of stud ents passed	% of student passed in first class		
2021-22		Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)						

Part – V: Programme Project Report (PPR) and e-Learning Material (e-LM)

5.1 Compliance status of 'Guidelines on Programme Project Report' – As per Annexure - V of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that PPRs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

5.2 Compliance status of 'Quality Assurance Guidelines of Learning Material In Multiple Media And Curriculum And Pedagogy' – As per Annexure - VI of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of learning material (Print Media), Audio-Video Material, Online Material, Computer-based material and Curriculum and Pedagogy, as mentioned in the Annexure-VI of the Regulations for ODL programmes.

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

**5.3 Compliance status in respect of e-Learning Material-** As per Annexure - VII of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 *HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that SLMs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.* 

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### Part – VI: Programme Delivery through Learning Platform

#### 6.1 Details of Learning Platform

Please provide link and details of Learning Platform opted by HEI.

• In case of SWAYAM Learning Platform, In case of SWAYAM Learning Platform, details of HEI having access to SWAYAM for the proposed programmes of study (with respective link), duly approved by the statutory bodies of the Higher Educational Institution empowered to decide on academic matters, for - LearnerAuthentication, Learner Registration, Payment Gateway and Learning Management System

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

• In case of Non-SWAYAM Learning Platform, evidence to ensure that it is not used in any franchise arrangement with a private service provider and HEI has the ownership of offering Online programmes including all the required components of Online education and compliance to all the provisions of the regulations

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 6.2 Compliance status in respect of the Programme delivery

HEI shall mention mechanism followed to ensure the learner's participation at least for two hours every fortnight as per provision 13 (C) (5) of the Regulations, 2020. Further, details of the norms followed by HEI for delivery of courses in Online mode in Teaching-Learning scheme (as per table 3, Annexure – VII)

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 6.3 Whether e-learning material of any course in a particular programme was sourcedthrough OER/ Massive Open Online Courses: Y/N a. Provide details as under:

S.	Programme	Courses	Name of	Name of	HEI	Duration of	No. o	fPercentage of
No.	Name	allowed	Platform	offering	the	the Course	Credits	total courses
		through		course (if a	ny)		assigned	in a particular
		OER/					to th	eprogramme in
		моос					Course	a semester
								(Semester wise -
								programmes
								wise)
		l	Not Applicable	e (As progra	ms wer	e not offered)		

b. Upload approval of statutory authorities of the Higher Educational Institution:

Upload (Not Applicable (As programs were not offered))

#### Part – VII: Self Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

7.1 Compliance status of Regulations 9 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 – Self-regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

S.No	Provision	Complied Yes/No with explicit link address	If no. Reasons, thereof
	Joint declaration by authorised signatories, Registrar and Director of		
	Centre for Internal Quality Assurance has been displayed on HEI		
	website authenticating that the documents from Sr. No. '2' to '17'		
	have been uploaded on the HEI website?		
	Uploading of the following on HEI website (Mention	-	
2.	The establishing Act and Statutes there under or the Memorandum		
	of Association, as the case may be or both, of the Higher Educational		
	Institution, empowering it to offer programmes in Online mode		
3.	Copies of the letters of recognition fromCommission and other	Yes	
	relevant statutory or		
	regulatory authorities		
4.	Programme details including brochures orprogramme guides inter alia		
	information such as name of the programme, duration, eligibility for		
	enrolment, programme fee, programme structure	Not Applicable	
5.	Programme-wise information on syllabus,	(As programs	
	suggested readings, contact points for	were not	
	counselling/mentoring, programmestructure with credit points,	offered)	
	programme- wise faculty details, list of supporting staff, their		
	working hours and mentoring (forOnline mode) Schedule		
6.	Important schedules or date-sheets for admissions, registration, re-		
	registration, counselling/mentoring, assignments and feedback		
	thereon, examinations, result declarations etc.		
7.	Detailed strategy plan related to Online programme delivery, if any		
	including learning materials offered through Online and learner		
	assessment system and quality assurance practices of Online learning		
	programmes		
8.	The feedback mechanism on design, development, delivery and		
	continuous evaluation of learner-performance which shall form an		
	integral part of the transactional design of the Online programmes		
	and shall be an input formaintaining the quality of the programmes		
	and bridging the gaps, if any		
9.	Information regarding all the programmes recognised by the		
	Commission		
10.	Data of year-wise and programme-wise learner enrolment details in		
	respect of degrees and/or post graduate diplomas awarded		
11.	Complete information about 'e-Learning Material' including name of		
	the faculty who prepared it, when was it prepared and last updated for		
	Online Programmes;		

S.No	Provision	Complied	If no.
•		Yes/No with	Reasons,
		explicit link	thereof
		address	
12.	A compilation of questions and answers under the head 'Frequently		
	Asked Questions' with the facility of online interaction with learners	Not Applicable	
	providing hyperlink support for Online Programmes	(As programs	
13.	List of the 'Examination Centres'along with the number of learners in		
	each centre, for Online programmes	offered)	
14.	Details of proctored examination in case of end semester examination		
	or term endexamination of Online programmes		
15.	Academic Calendar mentioning period of the admission process		
	along with the academic session, dates of continuous and end		
	semester examinations or term end examinations, etc		
16.	Reports of the third party academic audit to		
	be undertaken every five years and internal academic audit every		
	year by Centre forInternal Quality Assurance		

### Part – VIII: Admission and Fees

#### 8.1 Compliance status of 'Admissions and Fees' – As per Regulations 14 of UGC (ODLProgrammes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S No	Provision	Whether being
		complied
-		Yes/No
1.	Enrolment of learners to the Higher EducationalInstitution, for any reason	
	whatsoever, in anticipation of grant of recognition for offering a programme	
	in online mode, shall render the enrolment invalid	Not Applicable
2.	A Higher Educational Institution shall, for admission in respect of any	(As programs
	programme in online mode, accept payment towards admission fee and other	were not offered)
	fees andcharges-	
	(a) as may be fixed by it and declared by it in theprospectus for admission,	
	and on the website of the Higher Educational Institutions;	
	(b) with a proper receipt in writing issued for such payment to the concerned	
	learner admitted in such Higher Educational Institutions;	
	(c) only by way of online transfer, bank draft or pay order directly in favour	
	of the Higher Educational Institution.	
3.	It shall be mandatory for the Higher Educational Institution to upload the	
	details of all kind of payment or fee paid by the learners on the website of the	
	Higher Educational Institution.	
4.	The fee waiver and/or scholarship schemes for Scheduled Caste, Scheduled	
	Tribe, Persons with Disabilities category of learners and students from	
	deprived section of society shall be in accordance with the instructions or	
	orders issued by Central Government or State Government:	
	Provided that a Higher Educational Institution shall not engage in	
	commercialization of education in any manner whatsoever, ands hall provide	
	for equity and access to all deserving learners	
5.	Admission of learners to a Higher Educational Institution for a programme in	
	Online mode shall be offered in a transparent manner and made directly by the	
	Head Quarters of the Higher Educational Institution which shall be solely	
	responsible for final approval relating to admissions or registration of learners	
6.	Every Higher Educational Institution shall–	
	(a) record Aadhaar details or other Governmentidentifier(s) of Indian learner	
	and Passport for an International Learner;	
	(b) maintain the records of the entire process of selection of candidates, and	
	preserve such records fora minimum period of five years;	
	(c) exhibit such records as permissible under law on its website; and	
	(d) be liable to produce such record, whenever called upon to do so by any	
<u> </u>	statutory authority of the Government under any law for the time being in force.	opt of odmissis
7.	Every Higher Educational Institution shall publish, prior to the date of commencem	
	to any of its programme in Online mode, a prospectus (print and in e-form)	-
	following for the purposes of informing those persons intending to see	
	such Higher Educational Institutions and the general public, namely, asment	ioneu at sr. no.
	'8(a)' to '8(k)' below	

S.No	Provision	Whether being
•		complied Yes/No
	Each component of the fee, deposits and other charges payable by the learners admitted to such Higher Educational Institutions for pursuing a programme in online mode, and the other terms and conditions of such payment	(As programs
	The percentage of tuition fee and other charges refundable to a learner admitted in such Higher Educational Institutions in case such learner withdraws from such Higher Educational Institutions before or after completion of programme of study and the time within, and the manner in, which such refund shall be made to the learner	were not offered)
	The number of seats approved in respect of each programme of online mode, which shall be in consonance with the resources	
8. (d)	the conditions of eligibility including the minimum age of a learner in a particular programme of study, whereso specified by the Higher Educational Institution	
8. (e)	The minimum educational qualifications required for admission in programme(s) specified by theCommission or relevant statutory authority or councils, or by the Higher Educational Institution, where no such qualifying standards have been specified by any statutory authority	
8. (f)	The process of admission and selection of eligible candidates applying for such admission, including all relevant information in regard to the details of test or examination for selecting such candidates for admission to each programme of study and theamount of fee to be paid for the admission test	
8. (g)	Details of the teaching faculty, including therein the educational qualifications and teaching experience of every member of its teaching faculty and also indicating therein whether such member is employed on regular or contractual basis or any other	
8. (h)	Pay and other emoluments payable for each categoryof teachers and other employees	
8. (i)	Information in regard to physical and academic infrastructure and other facilities, including that of each of the learner support centres (for ODL programmes) and in particular the facilities accessible by learners on being admitted to the HigherEducational Institution	
8. (j)	Broad outline of the syllabus specified by the appropriate statutory body or by higher educational institution, as the case may be, for every programme of study	
8. (k)	Activity planner including all the academic activities tobe carried out by the higher educational institution during the academic sessions	
9.	Higher Educational Institution shall publish information at <b>sr. no. '8'</b> above on its website, and the attention of the prospective learners and the general public shall be drawn to such publication on its website and Higher Educational Institution admission prospectus and the admission process shall necessarily be over within the time period mentioned in the Commission Order	

S.No	Provision	Whether being complied Yes/No
10.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, directly or indirectly, demand or charge or accept, capitation fee or demand any donation, by way of consideration for admission to any seat or seats in a programme of study conducted by it	
11.	No person shall, directly or indirectly, offer or pay capitation fee or give any donation, by way of consideration either in cash or kind or otherwise, forobtaining admission to any seat or seats in a programme in Online mode offered by a Higher Education Institution	were not offered)
12.	No Higher Educational Institution, who has in its possession or custody, any document in the form of certificates of degree, diploma or any other award or other document deposited with it by a person for the purpose of seeking admission in such Higher Educational Institution, shall refuse to return such degree, certificate award or other document with a view to induce or compel such person to pay any feeor fees in respect of any programme of study which such person does not intend to pursue or avail any facility in such Higher Educational Institutional any facility in such Higher Educational Institution.	
13.	In case a learner, after having admitted to a Higher Educational Institution, for pursuing any programme in online mode subsequently withdraws from such Higher Educational Institution, no Higher Educational Institution in that case shall refuse to refund such percentage of fee deposited by such learner and withinsuch time as notified by the Commission and mentioned in the prospectus of such Higher Educational Institution	
14.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, issue orpublish- (a) any advertisement for inducing learners for takingadmission in the Higher Educational Institution, claiming to be recognised by the appropriate statutory authority or by the Commission where it is not so recognised; (b) any information, through advertisement or otherwise in respect of its infrastructure or itsacademic facilities or of its faculty or standard ofinstruction or academic or research performance, which the Higher Educational Institution, or person authorised to issue such advertisement on behalf of the Higher Educational Institution knows to be false or not based on facts or to be misleading	

8.2 Whether Higher Educational Institution provided the details of all International learners enrolled immediately after the beginning of the academic session to the Ministry of External Affairs, Ministry of Education and University Grants Commission: Yes/No If No, reason thereof:

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### Part – IX: Grievance Redressal Mechanism

# 9.1 Compliance status of 'Grievance Redressal Mechanism' – As per Annexure - X of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the mechanism put into place along with brief details of grievances received and actions taken thereof. Also mention that how the learners have been made aware about this mechanism.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

#### 9.2 Details of Grievance received

Numbers of Grievance Received	Numbers of Grievance Resolved
NIL	NIL

#### 9.3 Complaint Handling Mechanism

HEI shall mention NIL the mechanism adopted for Complaint Handling Mechanism as per Regulations. Also, mention details of Nodal Officers.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

#### 9.4 Details of Complaints received from UGC (DEB)

-	Resolved	Whether Complaint was resolved within stipulated time i.e. 60 days? (yes/No)
NIL	NIL	NA

#### Part – X: Innovative and Best Practices

#### 10.1 Innovations introduced during academic year

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.2 Best Practices of the HEI**

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.3 Details of Job Fairs conducted by the HEI

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.4** Success Stories of students of Online mode of the HEI

**Not Applicable** (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.5 Initiatives taken towards conversion of e-LM into Regional Languages

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.6 Number of students placed through Campus Placements

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.7 Details of Alumni Cell and its activity

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.8** Any other Information

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

HEI ID: HEI-U-0270

Name of HEI: CDOE, DAVV, Indore MP

Type of HEI: State University

#### DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the information given above and in the enclosed documents is true, correct and nothing material has been concealed therein. In case information provided is found to be contrary to the fact, it will result in cancellation of recognition to offer ODL programmes, along with initiation of action as per provision of the UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments.

wend

Signature of the Director: Director Name: Dr Pratosh Bansal Centre for Distance and Online Education Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyaleya, Indore Seal:

Date: 13/05/23

Signature of the Registrar:

Name: Dr Ajay Verma

Seal:

Date: 16.05. 2023

Registrar Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya INDORE

Note: Kindly take the print out of dully filled CIQA report and submit it to UGC DEB office (after getting it approved by Statutory Authorities of the HEI) and upload the same on HEI's website also. Please refer provisions regarding CIQA mentioned in UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments.

Centre for Distance and Online Education

यूजीसी के डिस्टेंस एवं ऑनलाइन पाठ्यक्रमों के लिए २०२० में आये नये रेगुलेशन के अनुसार सब २०२०-२१ एवं २०२१-२२ के लिए CDOE के सेंटर फॉर इंटरनल क्वालिटी असुरेंस (CIQA) के वार्षिक प्रतिवेदन को माननीय कुलपति जी के अनुमोदन पश्चात् अधोहरुताक्षरित एवं कुलसचिव के हस्ताक्षर करवा कर डिस्टेस एजुकेशन बोर्ड के पोर्टल पर अपलोड किया जाना है.

प्रतिवेदन की प्रति संलग्न है.

अनुमति हेतु प्रस्तुत.

OSD (IQAC)

Director (IGAC)

mara 13/05/23

Registres

भनुमादित 18-5-23

Augure 18/57

Ar

## देवी अहिल्या विश्वविद्यालय, इन्दौर

इन्दौर-452001 दिनांक 2 7 AUG 2020

विश्वविद्यालय भवन

क. / स्था / विभागाध्यक्ष / 2020 512

//आदेश//

विभागाध्यक्षों की नियुक्ति एवं कर्तव्यों से संबंधित पुनरीक्षित अध्यादेश कमांक 23 में निहित प्रावधानों के अन्तर्गत, कुलपतिजी को प्रदत्त शक्तियों के अधीन,कुलपतिजी द्वारा दिये गये निर्देशानुसार, दूरस्थ शिक्षा अध्ययनशाला का कार्यभार डॉ. प्रतोष बंसल, प्रोफेसर, आई.ई.टी. को तत्कल प्रभाव से आगामी आदेश तक के लिये सौपा जाता है।

विभागाघ्यक्षों के कर्तव्य एवं अधिकार अध्यादेश कमांक 23 में वर्णित किये गये है ।

> आदेशानुसार - Auauuu कुलसचिव दिनांक 2 7 AUG 2026

क./स्था/विभागाघ्यक्ष/2020 512 प्रतिलिपि-

2—डॉ. राजीव गुप्ता, प्रोफेसर, प्रबंधन अध्ययन संस्थान. दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर। 3–वित्त नियंत्रक, दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।

4-समस्त निदेशक/समन्वयक/विभागाध्यक्ष, समस्त अध्ययनशालाएं दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर।

5-समस्त अधिकारीगण, समस्त उपविभाग ,दे.अ.वि.वि.,इन्दौर।

6-कुलपति के सचिव/कुलसचिव के निज सहायक दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।

- 7-बाह्य अंकेक्षण ,दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।
- 8–शाखा प्रबंधक, भारतीय स्टेट बैंक, तक्षशिला परिसर शाखा खण्डवा रोड, इन्दौर

की ओर सूचनार्थ एवं आवश्यक कार्यवाही प्रस्तुत है ।

अक उप कुलसचिव (स्था)

<sup>1-</sup>डॉ. प्रतोष बसल, प्रोफेसर, आई.ई.टी. दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर।



# Directorate of Distance Education

Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya (University of Indore) Accredited grade "A" by NAAC

IMS Building, Takshashila Campus, Khandwa Road, Indore-452017 Ph: 0731-2479288, Fax: 0731-2363901, Web: www.ddedavv.in email: Info@ddedavv.in



जातक कमात

R-110 29 08

### Handover and Takeover Letter

Pursuant to office order No. क. / स्था / विभागाध्यक्ष / 2020 / 512, dated 27 August, 2020, the charge of Director, Directorate of Distance Education has been handed over and taken over today on August 29, 2020.

Handed over by me

Taken over by me

Prof. Pratosh Bansal

### CC:

Prof. Raj

1.Secretary to the Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, DAVV, Indore

2. Registrar, DAVV, Indore

3 FC, DAVV, Indore

4. Branch Manager, State Bank of India, DAVV-Bhawarkua Road Branch, Indore

5. Prof. Pratosh Bansal, IET, DAVV, Indore

6. Prof. Rajiv Gupta, IMS, DAVV, Indore

7. Office Incharge, DDE, DAVV, Indore

#### **Directorate of Distance Education**

#### DAVV, Indore

Date 11-09-2020

It is proposed to form Cell for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) for the sessions 2020-21 and 2021-22 as below

- 1 Prof Renu Jain, Honble Vice Chancellor Charperson
- 2. Three Senior Teachers of the University as nominated by Honble Vice Chancellor (Members)

Dr Ashok Sharma, Professor & Head, School of Chemical Science

Dr Rajeev Gupta, Professor & Head, School of Library Science

Dr Sangita Jain, Professor & Head, IMS

- 3 Two external experts of Open and Distance Learning and/or Online education (Members): Dr C 8 Sharma, Professor, IGNOU, Delhi Dr J P Singh Joorel, Director, Inflibnet, Gandhinagar
- 4. Officials from the Administration and Finance departments of the Higher Educational Institution (Members) Registrar, DAVV Finance Controller DAVV
- 5. Director, Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (Member Secretary): Dr Pratosh Bansal, Director, DDE

Provide approve.

Harble V.C.

Director, JJE

現價價有

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.con
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.cor
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
5	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Ramnarayan Singh	Professor	PhD	9893660149	rnsingh.seema@gmail.con

Course Coordinator	
--------------------	--

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
1	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Product and Brand Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
			B 2 B Marketing	Dr.Prerna Kumar	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425081726	prernakumar74@gmail.com
			Retail Marketing	Siddharth Vajpayee	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7000591494	siddharthvajpayee@gmail.com
			Sales and Distribution Management	Dr.Aroop Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9425317943	aroopjain123@gmail.com
			Supply Chain Management	Sachet Anand	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9425055117	sachetanand@gmail.com
			Financial Market Products & Services	CA Akash Mittal	visiting	visiting	7509021349	akash.mittal94@gmail.com
			Insurance and Bank Management	Dr.Shilpa Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9827648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
			Financial Statement Analysis and Valuation	CA Himanshu Kam=nsal	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9302128111	h_kansal@hotmail.com

Srno	Year	Name of Programme
------	------	-------------------

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Investment Analysis and Portfolio Management	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Behavioural Finance	Dr.Muskan Karamchandani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.com
Financial Risk and Derivatives	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Training and Development	Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Professor	PhD	8770653876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
Performance Management	Dr.Shine David	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
Industrial Relations and Labour Laws	Dr.Nisha Bano Siddiqi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893894622	nisha.davv@gmail.com
Human Resource Development	Dr.B.K.Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827048326	tripathibrajesh@yahoo.com
Compensation and Reward Management	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	visiting faculty	PhD	9926013399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
HR Planning and Audit	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD	9425062474	sangeetaims@gmail.com
Management and Organization	Dr.Richa Mandovra	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9826088009	rmandovra@gmail.com
Marketing Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Business Maths	Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893000793	pankajchauhan78@gmail.com
Business Communication	Dr.Mona Dudhale	visiting faculty	PhD	8370000299	contactmonasharma@gmail.com
Business Ethics and Management by Indian Values	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Business Accounting	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Managerial Economics	Dr.Avneet Kaur Narang	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926929814	avaneetkaurnarang@gmail.com
Financial Management	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Human Resource Management	Dr.Richa Mandovra	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9826088009	rmandovra@gmail.com
Business Law	Dr.Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Research Methodology	Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Professor	PhD	8770653876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
Production & Operation Management	Col. Jitendra Tiwari	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	8011253565	tiwarijitendratiwari@gmail.com
Data Analytics	Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893000793	pankajchauhan78@gmail.com
Operations Management	Sachin Aachaliya	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	9424091509	sachinanchaliya@rediffmail.com
IT for Managers	Dr.Piyush Kedurkar	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893052677	piyush201079@gmail.com
Entrepreneurship and New Ventures	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com Page 44

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Project Management	CA Somendra Sharma	visiting faculty	visiting faculty	9425958778	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Strategic Management	Sachet Anand	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9425055117	sachetanand@gmail.com
Corporate Governance	Dr.Manoj Joshi	visiting faculty	PhD	8821025737	csmanojjoshi@gmail.com
Rural Marketing	Dr.Aroop Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9425317943	aroopjain123@gmail.com
Services Marketing	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
ntegrated Marketing Communication	Dr.Shilpa Bagdare	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425076873	shilpabagdare@gmail.com
Direct and Event Marketing	Siddharth Vajpayee	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7000591494	siddharthvajpayee@gmail.com
Digital Marketing	Dr.Harendra Chauhan	visiting faculty	PhD	9039564169	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Customer Relationship Management	Dr.Neha Lakhotia Sarda	visiting faculty	PhD	9993011983	nehalakhotia@gmail.com
Credit Management and Retail Banking	Dr.Shilpa Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9827648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
Taxation	Dr.N.K.Totla	Associate Professor	PhD	9826507017	navindratotla@gmail.com
International Finance	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Social Banking and Microfinance	Dr. Aradhana Chouksey	visiting	PhD	9425906731	chouksey1097@gmail.com
Commodity Derivatives Market	CA Akash Mittal	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	7509021349	akash.mittal94@gmail.com
Corporate Valuation	CA Himanshu Kansal	visiting faculty	visiting faculty	9302128111	h_kansal@hotmail.com
Organizational Change and Development	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD	9425062474	sangeetaims@gmail.com
ndustrial and Social <sup>⊃</sup> sychology	Dr.Shnie David	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
Managerial Counseling	Dr.Nisha Bano Siddiqi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893894622	nisha.davv@gmail.com
Human Resource and nformation System	Dr.Santosh Kumar Choubey	Assistant Professor	PhD	8839702678	santkchoube@gmail.com
Conflict and Negotiation	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	visiting faculty	PhD	9926013399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
Knowledge Management	Col Atul Mishra	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9420464282	prayatnamvijayah@gmail.com
Consumer Behaviour	Dr.Pooja Jain	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827060602	poojaiips@gmail.com

Srno	Year	Name of Programme									
2	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Course Name	Nam facu	ne of ulty	Designatio	on Q	lualificatio	on Phone	Email	
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management & Organizational Behaviour	Raje Shu		Visiting Faculty	P	'nD	94250946	11 rajeevujn@sify.com	
			Accounting for Managers	Tusł Man	har Kumar ndal	Visiting Faculty	Р	'nD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.ed	u.in
			Business Environm	ent Tush Man	har Kumar ndal	Visiting Faculty	Р	'nD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.ed	u.in
			Strategic Managem		ayak nwakarma	Visiting Faculty	Ρ	'nD	79747688	34 vvishwakarma@svvv.ed	du.in
			Global Business Management	Mon	nica Sainy	Visiting Faculty	Р	'nD	83191279	60 monica.sainy1@gmail.o	com
			Marketing Management	Ruc	hi Arya	Visiting Faculty		ost- Graduate	98277432	48 ruchiarya610@gmail.cc	m
			Financial Managem	ient Man	nish Sitlani	Reader	Р	hD	93016168	88 msitlani1@yahoo.com	
			Human Resource Management	Tush Man	har Kumar ndal	Visiting Faculty	Ρ	'nD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.ed	u.in
			Operation Management	Mon	nica Sainy	Visiting Faculty	Ρ	'nD	83191279	60 monica.sainy1@gmail.c	com
			Enterpreneurship an Small Business Management		ayak nwakarma	Visiting Faculty	Ρ	'nD	79747688	34 vvishwakarma@svvv.ed	du.in
			Solar Energy	Solar Energy Digvija Singh		Visiting Faculty		ost- Graduate	98293336	11 digvijaysingh019@gma	il.com
			Biomass Energy		Ramnarayan Professor Singh		Ρ	'nD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail.	com
			Renewable Energy Sources	Ram Sing	nnarayan gh	Professor	Ρ	'nD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail.	com
			Environmental Pollution & Control	Rub Cha	oina audhary	Professor	Ρ	'nD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@yah	noo.com
			Environmental Impa Assessment & Environmental Audi	Cha	oina audhary	Professor	Ρ	'hD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@yał	noo.com
			Energy Auditing and Conservation		nta sad Tiwari	Visiting Faculty	0		78287822	25 kamta.k.tiwari@gmail.c	om
			Green Building	Digv Sing		Visiting Faculty		ost- Graduate	98293336	11 digvijaysingh019@gma	il.com
			Sustainable Development: Ener & Environment		Balwanshi	Visiting Faculty	Ρ	'nD	93991577	54 jbalwanshi@gmail.com	
			Waste to Energy Conservation	Rub Cha	oina audhary	Professor	Р	'nD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@yah	noo.com
			Project Planning an Management	d Ram Sing	nnarayan gh	Professor	Ρ	'nD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail.	com
	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Course Name	Name of faculty		Designation Q		fication	Phone	hone Email	
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Ms Ekta Gaikwad		siting aculty	MPhill	I.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.cc	m
			English Language-1	Dr. Monal Khatre		siting aculty	PhD		9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.co	om
			Entrepreunal Development	Dr Mona Dudhale		siting aculty	PhD	D 8370000299		contactmonasharma@gmail.com	
			Financial Accounting	Ms. Prarti Joshi		siting aculty	Post- Gradu		8719015233	prarthana.joshi@rediff.com	
			Business Maths	Dr. Nares Dembla		ssistant ofessor			9826542727	nareshdembla@gmail.com	ge 46 of

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Business Law	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Business Organisation and Communication.	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Micro Economics	Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.com
Macro Economics	Mr. Burhan Bhandari	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	7869416145	burhanbhandari@gmail.com
हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Ms Ekta Gaikwad	Visiting Faculty	MPhill.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.com
English Language-2	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Environmental Studies	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Corporate Accounting	Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	8719015233	prarthana.joshi@rediff.com
Cost Accounting	Dr Ajay Chhabria	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Principles of Statistics	Dr. Nirmala Sawan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893294986	nirmalasawan@gmail.com
Principles of Management	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Indian Companies Act	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Banking and Insurance	CS Urvarshi Shandilya	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9993744724	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Ms Ekta Gaikwad	Visiting Faculty	MPhill.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.com
English Language-3	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Basics of Computer and IT	Mr. Ravi Bunkar	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	8817111087	ravi55bunkar@gmail.com
Income Tax Law and Practice	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Goods and Service Tax and Custom Duty	CA Somendra Sharma	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	NA	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Auditing	CS Shruti Jain	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9425056055	ambitionshruti@gmail.com
Management Accounting	Dr Ajay Chhabria	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Public Finance	Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.com
Financial Management	Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.con
Principles of Marketing	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
International Marketing	Dr. Pooja Jain	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827060602	pooja_davv@yahoo.com
Ecommerce and Marketing	Dr. Shruti Maheshwari	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977461199	shrutifabs@gmail.com
Financial Market and Investment	Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.con

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
			Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			Human resource Management and Industrial Relations	Dr. B.K. Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827021518	jyotisharmaindore@gmail.com
			Organisational Theory and Behaviour	Priya Rathore	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	7869125959	pry112233@gmail.com

1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email										
			Advanced Economic Analysis- I	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com										
			Macro Economics	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com										
			Public Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com										
			Quantitative Techniques	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com										
			Advanced Economic Analysis- II	Dr. Aakanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827650129	singhi.akanksha19@gmail.cor										
			Monetary Economics and Banking	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com										
			Research Methods and Statistical Inference	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com										
			International Economics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com										
			Economics of Development and Planning	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com										
			India's Foreign Trade and International Institutions	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com										
			Environmental Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com										
			Econometrics	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com										
			Labour Economics	Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	PhD	9977941666	sagarmujalde@gmail.com										
													Economics of Agriculture	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
												Demography	Suvi Jain	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9424863002	jainsuvi7@gmail.com	
			Indian Economic Policy	Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com										
			Economics of Growth	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com										
			Economics of Insurance	Dr. Ekta Rokade	Assistant Professor	PhD	9300061114	ektarokade@gmail.com										
			Mathematical Economics	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com										
			Industrial Economics	Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	PhD	9977941666	sagarmujalde@gmail.com										
			Rural Development and Poverty	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com										
			Gender economics	Dr. Akanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827650129	singhi.akanksha19@gmail.cor										
			Project	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com										

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			Classical Sociological Tradition – I	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methodology and Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Rural Society in India - I	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@ymail.com
			Urban Society in India - I	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Classical Sociological Tradition – II	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methodology and Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Rural Society in India - II	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Urban Society in India - II	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Theoretical Perspective in Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Sociology of Kinship, Marriage and Family	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Indian Society and Culture	ranjana Dhawan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Criminology	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Sociology of Change and Development	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Political Sociology	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Social Demography	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Industrial Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Project	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of		Name of				
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Course Name हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	faculty Sourabh	Designation Assistant	Qualification Post-	Phone 7387077107	Email sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-1	Gupta Sarita	Professor Assistant	Graduate Post-	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Entrepreunal Development	Sharma Girish Gupta	Professor Assistant	Graduate Post-	9926778686	girishindia19@gmail.com
			Basic Concept of	Dr. Nisha	Professor Associate	Graduate PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Sociology Indian Society	Modi	Professor Assistant	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Basic Principles of Political	DIXIT Dr. Tripti	Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Science	Joshi DR N.K.	Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Politics	OJHA	Professor			
			Micro Economics	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Indian Economy	Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com Page 50 o

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
			Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			History of India & from earliest times to 1200 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Western World (Mid-15th century to 1870)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-2	Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Environmental Studies	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Social Processes and Change	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Rural , Urban and Tribal Society	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Representative Political Thinkers	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Constitution of Major Countries	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.con
			Macro Economics	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Public Finance & International Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
			History of India (1200 to 1739A.D)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Main Currents of World History from 1871 to 2001 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-3	Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Basics of Computer and IT	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			Sociological Thinkers	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methods of Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor
			Indian Foreign Policy	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Public Administration	Dr. Lavina Singh	Assistant Professor	PhD	9792000360	lavinasingh30@gmail.cor
			Development & Environment Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
			Statistics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.co
			History of India from 1740 to 1857 A.D	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			History of India from 1858 to 1950 A.D	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor

**Course Mentor** 

\_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_

\_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_

----

-----

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details							
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Advanced Economic Analysis- I	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Designation Assistant Profess		ualification		1 <b>0ne</b> 126778686		nail .vasim.khan@gmail.cor
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	alification	Ph	one	Em	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professo	or Phi	D	900	9091321	anı	nehaecon@gmail.copm
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Public Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	alification	Ρ	hone	1	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	)	94	42580908	r	rgyanp5@gmail.com
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Quantitative Techniques	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualif	fication P	hon	e E	mai	11
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9	9260	)20907 ka	anha	aiya.ahuja@gmail.com
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Advanced Economic	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	ication Pr	none	Em	nail	
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Analysis- II	Dr. Aakanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	98	2765	50129 sing	ghi.a	akanksha19@gmail.cor
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Monetary Economics and	Name of faculty	Designation	1	Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Banking	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor		PhD		982645124	49	vkutumble@gmail.co
7	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Research Methods and	Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	Ph	ione	En	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Statistical Inference	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Profes	sor Ph	hD	99	26778686	m.	vasim.khan@gmail.co
8	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	International Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	alification	Pho	one	Em	ail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Assistant Professor	Phl	D	992	26020907	kan	haiya.ahuja@gmail.co
9	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Economics of Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	alification	Ph	one	Em	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	and Planning	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professo	or Phi	D	900	9091321	anı	nehaecon@gmail.copn
10	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	India's Foreign Trade and	Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	Pł	none	En	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	International Institutions	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Profes	sor Pł	hD	99	26778686	m.	vasim.khan@gmail.co
11	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Environmental Economics	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificatio	on	Phone		Email
				Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Profes	sor	PhD		94258090	8	rgyanp5@gmail.com
12	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Econometrics	Name of faculty	Designation	1	Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		. ,		Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor		PhD		982645124	49	vkutumble@gmail.co
13	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Labour Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	P	hone	E	mail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	Ρ	hD	99	977941666	sa	agarmujalde@gmail.co

2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Economics of Agriculture Demography Indian Economic Policy	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khan Name of faculty Suvi Jain	n As De	esignation ssistant Profes		<b>Qualificatio</b> PhD		<b>Phone</b> 9926778686	Email m.vasim.khan@gmail.c
21 2020- 21 2020-	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Economic	Name of faculty	De	SSISTANT Profes	SOF	PND		9926778686	m.vasim.knan@gmail.c
21 2020- 21 2020-	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Economic								
21 2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of		Suvi Jain	As	esignation		Qualificati	on	Phone	Email
21 2020-	Sciences - Master of				ssistant Profess	or	PhD		94248630	02 jainsuvi7@gmail.co
2020-		Folicy	Name of faculty		Designation	Qu	alification	Pł	ione	Email
			Dr. Rekha Acharya	а	Professor	Ph	D	94	24002073	mailforrekha@gmail.cor
	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Economics of Growth	Name of							
	Arts(M.A) - Economics	Growth	faculty	Des	signation	Q	ualification	Ph	one	Email
			Dr. Jyoti Sharma	Assi	istant Professo	r Pl	hD	98	26049595	profjyotisharma@yahoo.o
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Economics of	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualificatio	on	Phone	Email
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Insurance	Dr. Ekta Rokade	Ass	sistant Profess	or	PhD		9300061114	4 ektarokade@gmail.co
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Mathematical								
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Economics	Dr. Neha Gupta		-					Email annehaecon@gmail.co
2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Industrial Economics	Name of faculty	1	Designation		Qualificatio	on	Phone	Email
	Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Sakharam Mujalde				PhD		9977941666	6 sagarmujalde@gmail.c
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Rural	Name of faculty	Doc	signation		Jualification	, P	hone	Email
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Development and Poverty	Dr. Neha Gupta		•					annehaecon@gmail.co
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Gender	Name of							
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	economics	faculty	Des	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	ie E	mail
			Dr. Akanksha Singhi			PhD		9827	650129 si	inghi.akanksha19@gmail.o
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Project	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	ne	Email
21	Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	ja I	Professor	PhD	)	992	6020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.co
2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Solar Energy	Name of faculty	Desi	ignation	Qu	alification	Ph	one	Email
	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Digvijay Singh	Assis	stant	Po	st-			digvijaysingh019@gmail.c
2020- 21	Business	Biomass Energy	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	one	Email
21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS		Ramnarayan Singl	jh l	Professor	PhD	)	989	3660149	rnsingh.seema@gmail.co
	21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21	21Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance -	21Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsInsurance2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsMathematical Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsIndustrial Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsRural Development and Poverty2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsRural Development and Poverty2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsGender economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsProject2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Master OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -Solar Energy2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Master OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -Biomass Energy	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty Dr. Ekta Rokade         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Sakharam Mujalde         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty Dr. Kanhaiya Ahu         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social 	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Des         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Des         2020- 21       Business Administration/C	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Industrial Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Designation <td>Sciences - Master of Arts/(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts/M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Kanhajya Ahuja       Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Business AD</td> <td>21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         210       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         211       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         212       Arts/Humanities/Social</td> <td>21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Mathematical Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Bovelopment and Poverty       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 211       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       Pho       9827         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Gender Arts(M,A) - Economics       Project       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       Pho       9827         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Solar Energy</td> <td>21     Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Insurance     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 211     Arts(MA) - Economics     Mathematical Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 211     Arts/Humanities/Social 212     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 212     Arts/Humanities/Social 213     Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 214     Arts/Humanities/Social 215     Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Rural Development and Poverty     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone     Phone       2020. 215     Arts/Humanities/Social 216     Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Gender economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone     Phone</td>	Sciences - Master of Arts/(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts/M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Kanhajya Ahuja       Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Business AD	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         210       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         211       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         212       Arts/Humanities/Social	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Mathematical Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Industrial Bovelopment and Poverty       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 211       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       PhD       9         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       Pho       9827         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Gender Arts(M,A) - Economics       Project       Name of facuity       Designation       Qualification       Pho       9827         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Solar Energy	21     Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Insurance     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 211     Arts(MA) - Economics     Mathematical Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 211     Arts/Humanities/Social 212     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 212     Arts/Humanities/Social 213     Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone       2020. 214     Arts/Humanities/Social 215     Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Rural Development and Poverty     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone     Phone       2020. 215     Arts/Humanities/Social 216     Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics     Gender economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification     Phone     Phone

26	2020-	Business	Renewable									
20	2020- 21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Energy Sources	Name of faculty Ramnarayan Singh		esignation rofessor	<b>Q</b> ı Př	<b>ualification</b> าD		one 93660149		mail Isingh.seema@gmail.com
27	2020-	Business	Environmental	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phon	e	Ema	il
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS	Pollution & Control	Rubina Chaudhary		ofessor	PhD			617141		a_chaudhary@yahoo.com
		ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management										
28	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Environmental Impact	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	e	Ema	il
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Assessment & Environmental Audit	Rubina Chaudhary	Pro	ofessor	PhD	)	9826	617141	rubin	a_chaudhary@yahoo.com
29	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Energy Auditing and	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualificati	on	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Conservation	Kamta Prasad Tiwari		sistant ofessor		Post- Graduate		7828782	225	kamta.k.tiwari@gmail.com
30	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Green Building	Name of faculty	Desig	nation	Q	Qualification	PI	none	E	mail
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		0,,,0	Assist Profes			Post- Braduate	98	32933361	1 di	gvijaysingh019@gmail.com
31	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Sustainable Development:	Name of faculty	Des	ignation		Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Energy & Environment	Jai Balwanshi	Assi	stant Profess	sor	PhD		939915	7754	jbalwanshi@gmail.com
32	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Waste to Energy Conservation	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	e	Ema	il
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Concervation	Rubina Chaudhary	Pro	ofessor	PhD	)	9826	617141	rubin	a_chaudhary@yahoo.com
33	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Project Planning and	Name of faculty	D	esignation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Ramnarayan Singh	ı P	rofessor	Pr	٦D	98	93660149	) rn	isingh.seema@gmail.com
34	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Management & Organizational	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qua	alification	Ph	one	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Behaviour	Rajeev Shukla	Pro	fessor	Ph	D	942	25094611	di	rectorsvsm@svvv.edu.in
35	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Accounting for Managers	Name of faculty	I	Designation	C	Qualification	PI	hone	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Tushar Kumar Mad	lal I	Professor	P	'nD	99	91082266	7 tu	usharmandal@svvv.edu.in
36	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Environment	Name of faculty		Designatio	n	Qualificatio	n F	hone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Tushar Kumar Man	Idal	Professor		PhD	9	91082266	67 t	usharmandal@svvv.edu.in
37	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Strategic Management	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualificatio	on I	Phone	1	Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -		Vinayak Vishwakarma		sistant ofessor		PhD	7	79747688	34 \	vvishwakarma@svvv.edu.in

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details						
38	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS	Global Business Management	Name of faculty Monica Sainy		signation	Qualification PhD	Phone 8319127960		nail onica.sainy1@gmail.cor
		ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management								
39	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Marketing Management	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qualification	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Ruchi Arya	Ass	sistant Professor	Post-Graduate	982774324	48 r	uchiarya610@gmail.cor
40	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Management	Name of faculty	De	esignation	Qualificatio	n Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Manish Sitlani	As	sistant Professor	PhD	9301616	888	msitlani1@yahoo.com
41	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty		Designation	Qualification	Phone	Er	nail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Tushar Kumar Ma	ndal	Professor	PhD	9910822667	' tus	sharmandal@svvv.edu.i
42	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Operation Management	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone	E	nail
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -	Management	Monica Sainy	Ass	ociate Professor	PhD	8319127960	0 m	onica.sainy1@gmail.co
		Energy Management								
13	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Enterpreneurship and Small Business	Name of faculty		Designation	Qualification	Phone		nail
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Vinayak Vishwakarma		Assistant Professor	PhD	7974768834	4 VV	ishwakarma@svvv.edu
14	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	11
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant Tessor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co
45	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant essor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co
46	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant Tessor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co
17	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	English	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	1
	21	Sciences - B.Com General	Language-1	Dr. Monalisa Khatre		sistant fessor	PhD	9926100344	verm	amonalisa18@gmail.co
18	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	English Language-2	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	1
	21	General	Lunguaye-∠	Dr. Monalisa Khatre		sistant fessor	PhD	9926100344	verm	amonalisa18@gmail.co

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details					
49	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Entrepreunal Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phor	ne Er	nail
					Assistant Professor	PhD	8370	000299 co	ntactmonasharma@gmail.cor
50	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Financial Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
		General		Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduat	e	8719015233	8 prarthana.joshi@rediff.cor
51	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Maths	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Naresh Dembla	Assistant Professor	Post- Gradua	e	982654272	7 nareshdembla@gmail.com
52	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Law	Name of faculty	Designation	Quali	fication	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Profe	essor PhD		98260852	09 spatidar99@yahoo.co.ir
53	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Organisation and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificati	on Ph	ione	Email
	21	General	Communication.	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Assistant Professor	PhD	99	26100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
54	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Micro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificati	on Ph	none	Email
				Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	98	27299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.co
55	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion	Phone	Email
		General		Mr. Burhan Bhandari	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate		7869416145	burhanbhandari@gmail.com
56	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Environmental Studies	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General	Studies	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Profess	or PhD		6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.con
57	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Corporate Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General	Accounting	Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduat	e	8719015233	3 prarthana.joshi@rediff.cor
58	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Cost Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General		Dr Ajay Chhabria	Assistant Profess	or PhD		9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.ir
59	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Statistics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualif	cation	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Nirmala Sawar	Assistant Profes	ssor PhD		989329498	6 nirmalasawan@gmail.cor
60	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	- '	General	management	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Profess	or PhD		6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.con

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details									
61	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Indian Companies Act	Name of faculty	D	esignatior	า	Quali	fication	Ph	one	E	mail
		General		Dr. Suresh Patida	ır A	ssociate Pi	rofessor	PhD		98	26085209	9 sp	oatidar99@yahoo.co.ir
62	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Banking and Insurance	Name of faculty	[	Designatio	on (	Qualific	cation	Pho	ne	Ema	ail
		General		CS Urvarshi Shandilya		Assistant Professor		Post- Gradua	te	9993	3744724	exa	ms.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
63	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Basics of Computer and IT	Name of faculty	Des	signation	(	Qualific	ation	Pho	one	Em	ail
		General		Mr. Ravi Bunkar	Ass	sistant Prof	essor F	Post-Gra	aduate	881	7111087	rav	i55bunkar@gmail.con
64	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Income Tax Law and Practice	Name of faculty Dr. Suresh Patida		esignatior ssociate Pr		<b>Quali</b> PhD	fication		<b>one</b> 26085209		mail patidar99@yahoo.co.ir
65	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Goods and Service Tax and	Name of faculty		Designa	ation	Qu	alificati	on	Phone	Ema	ail
		General	Custom Duty	CA Somendra Sh	arma	Assistan	t Professo	or Po	st-Gradu	iate	NA	exai	ns.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
66	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Auditing	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	G	Qualifica	ation	Pho	ne	Em	ail
		General		CS Shruti Jain	Ass	istant Profe	essor P	ost-Gra	aduate	9425	056055	amt	oitionshruti@gmail.cor
57	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Management Accounting	Name of faculty	Des	signation	(	Qualific	ation	Phor	Ie	Ema	il
		General		Dr Ajay Chhabria	Ass	sistant Prof	fessor F	PhD		9977	246642	exar	ns.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
68	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Public Finance	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qu	alificati	ion Pł	none	E	mail	
				Dr. Sujata Parwani		stant essor	Ph	D	98	27299	9036 s	ujata.s	saxena.iips@gmail.cor
69	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Financial Management	Name of faculty	Desig	gnation	Qualifica	ation	Phone		Email		
				Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assis Profe		PhD		942531	4989	karamo	chand	animuskan@gmail.cor
70	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Marketing	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	(	Qualific	ation	Phon	e	Ema	il
		General		Dr. Geeta Nema	Ass	ociate Prof	fessor F	PhD		6267	101545	geet	anema@rediffmail.con
71	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	International Marketing	Name of faculty		signation		Qualifi	cation	Pho		En	nail
		General		Dr. Pooja Jain	Ass	sistant Prof	fessor	PhD		982	7060602	ро	oja_davv@yahoo.com
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Ecommerce and Marketing	Name of faculty		Designa			alificatio		Phone	100	Email
				Dr. Shruti Mahesh	iwafi	ASSISTAN	t Professo	or Phi	J		9977461 <sup>,</sup>	199	shrutifabs@gmail.cor
		Arts/Humanities/Social	Financial Market										
73	2020- 21	Sciences - B.Com General	and Investment Management	Name of faculty	Desig	gnation	Qualifica	ation	Phone		Email		

74	0000	Ante // Isono	1.1						
74	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Human resource Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il
		General	and Industrial Relations	Dr. B.K. Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827021	518 jyotis	sharmaindore@gmail.com
75	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Organisational Theory and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation P	hone	Email
		General	Behaviour	Priya Rathore	Assistant Profe	ssor Post-Gr	aduate 78	869125959	pry112233@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion Phe	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	&	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Profes	ssor Post-Gra	duate 738	37077107	sourabhg365@gmail.cor
7	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	English Language-1	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	none	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sarita Sharma	Assistant Profe	ssor Post-Gra	iduate 99	26778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.con
8	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Entrepreunal Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Girish Gupta	Assistant Profes	ssor Post-Gra	duate 992	26778686	girishindia19@gmail.com
9	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basic Concept of Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	ione	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Profe	essor PhD	79	99886311	annehaecon@gmail.cor
C	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Society	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	cation P	hone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Profe	essor PhD	9	926303470	sarikad33@gmail.con
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Micro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Prof	essor PhD	992	26778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cc
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Economy	Name of faculty	Designation	n Qualificati	on Phor	ne	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424	002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	History of India & from earliest	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifie	cation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	times to 1200 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	942	25347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cc
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Western World (Mid-15th	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	century to 1870)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Profe	essor PhD	982	26324500	annehaecon@gmail.con
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Government &	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	cation P	hone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Politics	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Profe	essor PhD	94	424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basic Principles of Political	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	ation Pho	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Science	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Profes	ssor PhD	982	6951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.co
7	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion Pho	one	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of	नातफ मूल्प-2						

8	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	English					
00	2020-	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Language-2	Name of faculty Sarita Sharma	Designation Assistant Professor	Qualification Post-Graduate	Phone 9926778686	Email drdheeraj25@gmail.com
								al anooraj zo eganamoorn
89	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Environmental Studies	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
90	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Social Processes	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	and Change	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
91	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Rural , Urban and Tribal	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	n Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Society	DR VARSHA PATE	L Assistant Professo	or PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
92	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Representative Political Thinkers	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
93	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Constitution of	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Major Countries	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
~ /	0000							
94	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
95	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Public Finance & International	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
96	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India (	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	1200 to 1739A.D)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
97	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Main Currents of	Newson	Designation	Qualification	Dhama	Euroli
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	World History from 1871 to	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			2001 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
98	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	हिंदी भाषा और	Norre of fer 14	Doolerration		Dhore	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	नैतिक मूल्य-3	Name of faculty Sourabh Gupta	Designation Assistant Professor	Qualification Post-Graduate	Phone 7387077107	Email sourabhg365@gmail.com
99	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	English Language-3	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post-Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
100	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basics of Computer and IT	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post-Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
101	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Thinkers		Associate Professor			

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details								
102	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Methods of Social Research	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khar		Designation	or	<b>Qualificatio</b> PhD		<b>Phone</b> 926778686		mail n.vasim.khan@gmail.con
103	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Indian Foreign	Name of fearly	De			Qualificatio		Dhama		Freedu
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Policy	Dr. Tripti Joshi		esignation ssociate Professo	or	Qualification		Phone 942486563	2	Email tripstrivedi@gmail.com
104	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Public Administration	Name of faculty	De	signation	(	Qualification	Pł	hone	E	mail
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Lavina Singh	As	sistant Professor	r F	PhD	97	792000360	la	vinasingh30@gmail.con
05	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualification	n P	hone	E	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	from 1740 to 1857 A.D	Dr. Namita Katju		sociate Professo		PhD		826324500	a	nnehaecon@gmail.com
106	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualificatio	n P	Phone		mail
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	from 1858 to 1950 A.D	DR J. C. UPADHYAY		Assistant		PhD		425347338		n.vasim.khan@gmail.co
				UPADHTAT		Professor						
107	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Development & Environment	Name of faculty		Designation	G	Qualification	1	Phone		Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash		Professor	P	'nD	ę	942580908		rgyanp5@gmail.com
08	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Statistics	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Phor	ne	Ema	ail
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuj	ja	Professor	PhD	C	9926	6020907	kanł	naiya.ahuja@gmail.com
09	2020-	Business	Financial Market	Name of faculty	Des	signation	C	Qualification	Pł	hone	Er	nail
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Products & Services	CA Akash Mittal	Ass	sistant Professor	P	Post-Graduate	75	509021349	ak	ash.mittal94@gmail.co
110	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Commodity Derivatives	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Q	Qualification	Pł	hone	Er	nail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Market	CA Akash Mittal	Ass	sistant Professor	P	Post-Graduate	75	509021349	ak	ash.mittal94@gmail.cor
11	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Statement	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Analysis and Valuation	CA Himanshu Kansal		Assistant Professor		Post-Grad	uate	9302128	111	h_kansal@hotmail.com
12	2020-	Business	Corporate	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Valuation	CA Himanshu Kan	nsal	Assistant Profe	esso	r Post-Grad	duate	9302128	3111	h_Kansal@gmail.cor
13	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Project Management	Name of faculty	1	Designation		Qualification	alification Phone		E	mail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		CA Somendra Sharma		Assistant Professor		Post- Graduate	94	425958778	ex	kams.dde@ietdavv.edu.
14	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Knowledge Management	Name of								
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance,	Sangomon	-		ignation stant	<b>Qua</b> Pos	alification	<b>Phor</b> 9420		Emai	il atnamvijayah@gmail.co
	HR					essor		aduate	2120			and a second

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details								
115	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	HR Planning and Audit	Name of faculty	Designatio		alificatio		one		mail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	Phi	D	94.	25062474	Sa	ingeetaims@gmail.com	
116	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Compensation and Reward	Name of faculty	Designatio	on	Quali	fication	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	Dr.Shikha Agrawal Assistant Professor PhD			992601339		shikhajjw@gmail.com		
117	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Conflict and Negotiation	Name of faculty	Designatio	Designation Qualification Phone			Email			
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Shikha Agrawal	Assistant F	Professor	ssor PhD 9926013		3399	shikhajjw@gmail.com		
118	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Social Banking and Microfinance	Name of faculty	Designati	on	Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Aradhana Chouksey	Assistant Professor		PhD	9	94259067	31 c	houksey1097@gmail.cor	
119	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Sales and Distribution	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Aroop Jain	Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD		9425317943		aroopjain123@gmail.com	
120	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Rural Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone		Email	
	21	Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Aroop Jain	Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD		94253179	43 a	aroopjain123@gmail.com	
121	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty	Designation	n Qua	lification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Development	Dr.B.K.Tripathi	Professor	PhD	)	9827	7048326	tripa	athibrajesh@yahoo.com	
122	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Product and Brand	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	ation F	hone	E	mail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD	g	82685249	0 ge	eetanema@rediffmail.cor	
123	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Services Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	ation F	hone	E	mail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD	g	82685249	0 ge	eetanema@rediffmail.con	
124	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Digital Marketing	Name of faculty	Designatio	on	Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Harendra Chauhan	Assistant Professor		PhD	!	90395641	69 e	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.i	
125	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Risk and Derivatives	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		9425074	052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com	
126	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Corporate Governance	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Manoj Joshi	Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD		88210257	37 0	csmanojjoshi@gmail.com	
127	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Behavioural Finance	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	cation	Phone	Em	ail		
			1	Dr.Muskan Karamchandani	Assistant Professor	PhD		9425314	14989 karamchandanimuskan@gmail.co			

120	2020-	Pusinoss	Taxation							
128	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Taxation	Name of faculty Dr.N.K.Totla	Designation Associate Profess		Qualification PhD	Phone 9826507	7017	Email navindratotla@gmail.com
129	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Industrial Relations and	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	ion Phor	ne	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Labour Laws	Dr.Nisha Bano Sid	diqi Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD	9893	89462	2 nisha.davv@gmail.com
130	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Managerial Counseling	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	ion Phor	ne	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Nisha Bano Sid	diqi Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD	9893	89462	2 nisha.davv@gmail.com
131	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Customer Relationship	Name of faculty	ulty Designation Qualification Ph		n Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Neha Lakhotia Sarda	Assistant Professor		PhD	999307	11983	nehalakhotia@gmail.com
132	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Consumer Behaviour	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification	n Phon	e	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pooja Jain	Assistant Profess	sor	PhD	98270	60602	poojaiips@gmail.com
133	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	B 2 B Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation	Qı	ualification	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Prerna Kumar	Assistant Professo	or Ph	ıD	94250817	26 p	orernakumar74@gmail.com
134	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource and	Name of faculty	Designation	ı	Qualification	n Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	information System	Dr.Santosh Kumar CHoubey	Assistant Professor		PhD	883970	)2678	santkchoube@gmail.com
135	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Integrated Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation	G	Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Communication	Dr.Shilpa Bagdare	Assistant Profes	sor F	hD	9425076	873	shilpabagdare@gmail.com
136	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Insurance and Bank	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Shilpa Jain	Assistant Profess	sor I	PhD	982764	18353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
137	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Credit Management	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	and Retail Banking	Dr.Shilpa Jain	Assistant Profess	sor I	PhD	982764	48353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
138	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Industrial and Social	Name of faculty	Designation	(	Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Psychology	Dr.ShineDavid	Assistant Profess	or F	PhD	942505	7181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
139	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Performance Management	Name of faculty	Designation	(	Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Shine David	Assistant Profess	or F	PhD	942505	7181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
140	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Training and Development	Name of faculty	Designation	(	Qualification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Profess	sor F	PhD	877065	3876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
141	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Organizational Change and	Name of faculty	Designation	Quali	ification	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance -	Development	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD		942506247		angeetaims@gmail.com

rno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details									
42	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Entrepreneurship and New Ventures	Name of faculty		Designation Associate Pro	ofessor	<b>Qualifi</b> PhD	cation	<b>Phone</b> 98260	e )22674	Email ykarmarkar@gmail.com	
143	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Investment Analysis and	Name of faculty		Designation Qualification		cation	Phone	e	Email		
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Portfolio Management	Dr. Yamini Karma	ırkar	Associate Professor PhD			98260226		ykarmarkar@gmail.com		
144	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	International Finance	Name of faculty		Designation Qual			Qualification Phone			Email	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Yamini Karmarkar		Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	22674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com	
145	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Supply Chain Management	Name of faculty	Des	signation	G	ualificati	on	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachet Anand	Ass	istant Profess	sor P	ost-Gradu	uate	9425055	5117	sachetanand@gmail.com	
146	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Strategic Management	Name of faculty	Des	signation	C	ualificati	on	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachet Anand	Ass	istant Profess	sor P	ost-Gradu	uate	9425055	5117	sachetanand@gmail.com	
147	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Retail Marketing	Name of faculty Designation Qualification Pho		Pho	Phone Ei		ail				
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Siddharth Vajpayee		istant essor	Post Grad	t- duate	7000	)591494	sidd	siddharthvajpayee@gmail.com	
148	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Direct and Event Marketing	Name of faculty Design		gnation	Qua	lification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Siddharth Vajpayi	Assis Profe		Post Grac	- luate	7000	)591494	sidd	harthvajpayee@gmail.com	
149	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Management and Organization	Name of faculty	, 1	Designation		Qualific	cation	Phone	)	Email	
	21	Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Richa Mandov	wra /	Assistant Prof	fessor	PhD		98260	88009	rmandovra@gmail.com	
150	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Marketing Management	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	C	ualificati	on P	hone	E	mail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Geeta Nema	Ass	ociate Profes	sor P	'nD	98	8268524	90 g	eetanema@rediffmail.com	
151	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Maths	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qua	alification	Pho	ne	Em	ail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pankaj Chouhan		istant fessor	PhD	)	9893	3000793	pan	kajchauhan78@gmail.com	
152	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Business Communication	Name of faculty	Desig	nation	Qualif	ication	Phone	•	Email		
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Mona Dudhale	Assist Profes		PhD		837000	00299	contac	tmonasharma@gmail.com	
153	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Quantitative Methods	Name of faculty	Des	signation	c	Qualificati	ion F	hone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Vyas	Ass	istant Profess	sor F	'nD	9	8264175	560	vivekvivekv2@yahoo.com	
154	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Ethics and	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone	e	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance,	Management by Indian Values	Dr.Yamini Karma	ırkar	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	22674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com	

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details								
155	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Business Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Dr.Kapil Sharma Associate Professor PhD 9425074052 kapil.						kapil.mhow@gmail.con	
156	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Managerial Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Avnit Kaur Assistant PhD Professor		)	9926	929814	avaneetkaurnarang@gma			
57	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Management	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Profe	essor	PhD		9425074	4052	kapil.mhow@gmail.con	
58	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification		ion Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Richa Mandow	ra Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	88009	rmandovra@gmail.co	
159	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Law	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Suresh Patidar	Dr.Suresh Patidar Associate Professor PhD			9826085209		spatidar99@yahoo.co.		
60	2020- 21	1 Administration/Commerce/ Methodology		Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Profe	ssor	PhD		8770653	3876	drvivek.ims@gmail.cor	
161	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Production & Operation Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	Em	nail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Col Jitendra Tiwari	Assistant Professor		ost- aduate	8011253565		tiw	tiwarijitendratiwari@gmail.o	
62	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Data Analytics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	En	nail	
	2.	Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	Ph	۱D	989	93000793	pai	nkajchauhan78@gmail.co	
163	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Operations Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	lification	Phor	ie	Ema	il	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachin Aanchaliya	Assistant Professor	Post Grad	t- duate	9424	091509	sach	inanchaliya@rediffmail.co	
64	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	IT for Managers	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Piyush Kendurkar	Assistant Professor		PhD		9893052	677	piyush201079@gmail.co	
65	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Classical Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificati	ion	Phone		Email	
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Tradition – I	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Profe	ssor	PhD		79998863	311	annehaecon@gmail.cop	
66	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Methodology and Social Research	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email	
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. M. Vasim Khar	n Assistant Prof	essor	PhD		9926778	686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.co	

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details				
167	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Rural Society in India - I	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@ymail.con
168	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Urban Society in	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	India - I	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	
169	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Classical Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Tradition – II	Dr. Nisha Modi	Assistant Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
170	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Methodology and Social Research	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Associate Professor	MPhill.	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.con
171	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Rural Society in India - II	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Associate Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.con
172	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Urban Society in India - II	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	n Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Associate Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
173	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Theoretical Perspective in	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificatio	on Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Profess	or PhD	831963140	01 v.shruti@rediffmail.com
174	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Sociology of Kinship,	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Marriage and Family	Dr. Nisha Modi	Assistant Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
175	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Society and Culture	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	MPhill.	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.cor
176	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Criminology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
177	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Sociology of Change and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Development	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
78	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Political Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
179	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Social Demography	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.cor

Srno Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details									
180 2020- 21	Sciences - Master of	Industrial Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificatio	n Phone	Email					
	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		DR VARSHA PATE	EL Assistant Profess	sor PhD	831963140	01 v.shruti@rediffmail.com					
181 2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Project	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email					
	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Associate Professor	MPhill.	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.co					
			Ahuja	Professor								

# **Annual Report**

OF

**CENTRE FOR INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE(CIQA)** 

PROGRAMMES UNDER ONLINE DISTANCE LEARNING / ONLINE MODE

# 2020-21

Centre for Distance and Online Education Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya, Indore

## Contents

Part	Particular	Page
Part – I	General Information	3
Part – II	Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) Functioning	6
Part – III	Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements	10
Part – IV	Examinations	13
Part – V	Programme Project Report (PPR) and e-Learning Material (e-LM)	18
Part – VI	Programme Delivery through Learning Platform	19
Part – VII	Self Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports	20
Part – VIII	Admission and Fees	22
Part – IX	Grievance Redressal Mechanism	25
Part – X	Innovative and Best Practices	26
	DECLARATION	27

### Part – I: General Information

#### 1.1 Date of notification of the Centre (attach a copy of the notification): 11-09-2020

#### 1.2 **Details of Director, CIQA**

Name •

: Dr. Pratosh Bansal

: PhD

- Qualification •
- Appointment Letter and Joining Report: Uploaded (Annexure-1) •
- 1.3 **Details of CIQA Committee:**
- a. **Composition as per Regulations (Annexure -2)**

S. No.	Designation	Nominationas	Name and Qualification	Specialization	Nomination in CIQA Committee
a.	Vice Chancellor of the University	Chairperson	Prof Renu Jain	Professor	11-09-2020
b.	Three SeniorTeachers of HEI	Member 1	Dr Ashok Sharma	Professor	11-09-2020
		Member 2	Dr Rajeev Gupta	Professor	11-09-2020
		Member 3	Dr Sangita Jain	Professor	11-09-2020
C.	Head of three	Member 4			
	Departments or School of Studies from which programme is being	Member 5			
	offered in ODL and Online mode	Member 6			
d.	Two ExternalExperts of ODL and/or Online	Member 7	Dr J B Sharma	Professor IGNOU, Delhi	11-09-2020
	Education	Member 8	Dr J P Singh Joorel	Director, Inflibnet, Gandhinagar	11-09-2020
e.	Officials from	Member 9			
	departments of HEI	Administration			
	Administration	Member 10			
	Finance	Finance			
f.	Director, CIQA	Member Secretary	Dr Pratosh Bansal	Professor	11-09-2020

YES

#### b. Whether members mentioned at 'b' to 'e' changed every 2 years? YES If No, reason thereof

#### Number of meetings held and its approval: 1.4

- **a.** No. of meetings held every year: NA NA
- **b.** Meeting details:

Meetings	Date-Month-	No. of External	Minutes	Approval of					
	Year	Expert Present		Minutes					
Meeting 1		Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)							
Meeting 2	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)								

## **1.5** Number of programmes started at Certificate level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

From <month,< th=""><th>Vears</th><th>academic</th><th>session.</th><th>2020-21</th></month,<>	Vears	academic	session.	2020-21
$\Gamma I \cup I \cup N \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I \cup I$	reur/	acauennic	56551011.	2020-21

Sr.	Name of	Certificate	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	Approval	Num	ber o	f stud	ents	
No.	the	Title	(months)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	of		admitted			
	Department						statutory	(Male	/Fem	ale/T	'rans-	
							Authority		gen	der)		
							(s) (DD-	Μ	F	TG	Tot	
							MM- YYYY)				al	
							ofHEI/					
							Regulatory					
							authority					
							(if					
							required)					
1.			Not Ar	pplicable (	As program	s were no	t offered)					
	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)											

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year> academic session, as applicable, as above.

## **1.6** Number of programmes started at Diploma level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

#### From <Month, Year> academic session: 2020-21

-	, ,					_					
Sr.	Name	Diploma	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	Approval of	N	umber c	of stude	ents
No.	of the	Title	(months)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	statutory		adm	itted	
	Depart						Authority	(M	ale/Fen	nale/Tr	ans-
	ment						(s) (DD-		gen	der)	
							MM-YYYY)	М	F	TG	Total
							of HEI/				
							Regulatory				
							authority(if				
							required)				
1.			Not A	pplicable	e (As progran	ns were	e not offered)				
				I. I.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.7** Number of programmes started at Post Graduate Diploma level as perCommission Order:

Sr.	Post	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	UGC	Number of students		ts		
No.	Graduate	(years)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	Recognition	admitted				
	Diploma			0,00		Letter No.	(Male/Female/Trans-				
	Title					and date	gender)				
							М	F	TG	Total	
1				1° 11 (A			1\				
1.	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)										

#### From <Month, Year>academic session: 2020-21

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.8** Number of programmes started at Undergraduate Degree Programmes as per Commission Order:

Sr. No.	Under - Graduate	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	UGC	N	umber	of stude nitted	ents
NO.	Degree Title	(years)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	Recognition Letter No.	(M	lale/Fer		rans-
						and date		ger	nder)	
							М	F	TG	Total
1.	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)									

From <Month, Year>academic session: 2020-21

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

#### **1.9** Number of programmes started at Post-graduate Degree Programmes as per Commission Order:

From <Month, Year>academic session: 2020-21

Sr. No.	Post- graduate Degree Title	Duration (years)	No. of Credits	Admission Eligibility	Fee (Rs.)	UGC Recognition Letter No. and date	Number of students admitted (Male/Female/Trans- gender)			
							М	F	TG	Total
1.		]	Not Appli	cable (As pro	grams w	vere not offered	)			

Note: Mention details separately for <Month, Year>academic session, as applicable, as above.

## Part – II: Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) Functioning

### 2.1 Action taken on the functions of CIQA:-

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
1.	Quality maintained in the services provided to the learners	Not Applicable (As	Not
2.	Self-evaluative and reflective exercises undertakenfor continual quality improvement in all the systems and processes of the Higher Educational Institution	programs were not offered)	Applicable (As programs were not
3.	Contribution in the identification of the key areas in which Higher Educational Institution should maintain quality		offered)
4.	Mechanism devised to ensure that the quality of Online programmes matches with the quality of relevant programmes in conventional mode (For Dual Mode HEIs)		
5.	Mechanisms devised for interaction with and obtaining feedback from all stakeholders namely, learners, teachers, staff, parents, society, employers, and Government for quality improvement.		
6.	Measures suggested to the authorities of Higher Educational Institution for qualitative improvement		
7.	Implementation of its recommendations through periodic reviews		
8.	Workshops/ seminars/ symposium organizedon quality related themes, ensure participation of all stakeholders, and disseminate the reports of such activities among all the stakeholders in Higher Educational Institution.		
9.	Developed and collated best practices in all areas leading to quality enhancement in services to the learners and disseminate the same all concerned in Higher Educational Institution		
10.	Collected, collated and disseminated accurate, complete and reliable statistics about the quality of the programme(s).		
11.	Measures taken to ensure that Programme Project Report for each programme is according to the norms and guidelines prescribed by the Commission and wherever necessary by the appropriate regulatory authority having control over the programme		
12.	Mechanism to ensure the proper implementation of Programme Project Reports		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
13.	Maintenance of record of Annual Plans and Annual		
	Reports of Higher Educational Institution, review them	Not Applicable (As	Not
	periodically and generate actionable reports.	programs were not offered)	Applicable
14.	Inputs provided to the Higher Educational Institution		(As programs
	for restructuring of programmes in order to make		were not offered)
	them relevant to the job market.		offered)
15.	Facilitated system based research on ways of creating		
	learner centric environment and to bring about		
	qualitative change in the entire system.		
16.	Steps taken as a nodal coordinating unit for seeking		
	assessment and accreditation from a designated body		
	for accreditation such as NAAC etc.		
17.	Measures adopted to ensure internalisation and		
	institutionalisation of quality enhancement practices		
	through periodic accreditation and audit	_	
18.	Steps taken to coordinate between Higher Educational		
	Institution and the Commission for various quality		
	related initiatives or guidelines	_	
19.	Information obtained from other Higher Educational		
	Institutions on various quality benchmarks or		
	parameters and best practices.		
20.	Recorded activities undertaken on quality assurance in		
	the form of an annual report of Centre for Internal		
	Quality Assurance.		
21.	(a) Submitted Annual Reports to the Statutory		
	Authorities or Bodies of the Higher Educational		
	Institution about its activities at the end of each		
	academic session.	4	
	(b) Submitted a copy of report in the format as		
	specified by the Commission, duly approved by the		
	statutory authorities of the Higher Educational		
	Institution annually to the Commission.	4	
22.	Overseen the functioning of Centre for Internal Quality		
	Assurance and approve the reports generated by		
	Centre for Internal Quality Assurance on the		
	effectiveness of quality assurance systems and		
	processes	4	
23.	Facilitated adoption of instructional design		
	requirements as per the philosophy of the Online		
	learning decided by the statutory bodies of the HEI for		
	its different academic programmes	4	
24.	Promoted automation of learner support services of		
	the Higher Educational Institution	4	
25.	Coordinated with external subject experts or agencies		
	or organisations, the activities pertaining to validation		
	and annual review of its in-house processes		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Details of Action taken by CIQA and Outcome thereof (Not more than 500 words)	Upload Relevant Document
26.	Coordinated with third party auditing bodies for quality audit of programme(s)	Not Applicable (As	Not
27.	Overseen the preparation of Self- Appraisal Report to be submitted to the Assessment and Accreditation agencies on behalf of Higher Educational Institution	programs were not offered)	Applicable (As programs were not
28.	Promoted collaboration and association for quality enhancement of Online mode of education and research therein		offered)
29.	Facilitated industry-institution linkage for providing exposure to the learners and enhancing their employability.		

# 2.2 Compliance of Quality Monitoring Mechanism – As per Annexure–I (Part V (2)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 :

Sr.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Action taken in respect of online programmes	Upload relevant document
1.	<ul> <li>Governance, Leadership and Management:</li> <li>a) Organisation Structure and Governance</li> <li>b) Management</li> <li>c) Strategic Planning</li> <li>d) Operational Plan, Goals and Policies</li> </ul>	As per Act, Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time	As per Act, Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable
2.	Articulation of Higher Educational Institution Objectives		time to time
3.	<ul> <li>Programme Development and Approval Processes</li> <li>a) Curriculum Planning, Design and Development</li> <li>b) Curriculum Implementation</li> <li>c) Academic Flexibility</li> <li>d) Learning Resource</li> <li>e) Feedback System</li> </ul>		
4.	Programme Monitoring and Review		
5.	Infrastructure Resources		
6.	Learning Environment and Learner Support		
7.	Assessment and Evaluation		
8.	Teaching Quality and Staff Development		

# 2.2 Compliance of Quality Monitoring Mechanism – As per Annexure–I (Part V (2)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 :

Sr.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Action taken in respect of	Upload relevant
		online programmes	document
1.	Academic Planning		
2.	Validation	As per Act, Statute,	As per Act,
3.	<ul> <li>Monitoring, Evaluation and</li> <li>Enhancement Plans</li> <li>a) Reports from Examination Centres</li> <li>b) External Auditor or other External Agencies report</li> <li>c) Systematic Consideration of Performance</li> </ul>	Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time	Statute, Regulations and Ordinance of the University as applicable time to time
	<ul> <li>c) Systematic constant attention on enormalized Data at Programme, Faculty and Higher Educational Institution levels</li> <li>d) Reporting and Analytics by the Higher Educational Institution</li> <li>e) Periodic Review</li> </ul>		

#### Part – III: Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements

**3.1** Name and details of Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Regular, full time, atleast Associate Professor

Or

Name and details of Head for each school (for Open University) - Full timededicated, not below the rank of an Associate Professor

Dr. Pratosh Bansal PhD Professor, (Regular, Full time)

3.2 Name and details of Deputy Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Full time or contractual basis, atleast Associate Professor

Or

Name and details of Deputy Director of Centre of Online Education - Full timeor contractual basis, not below the rank of an Associate Professor

#### -- Not Applicable --

**3.3** Name and details of Assistant Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Full time or contractual basis, not below the rank of an Assistant Professor

Or

Name and details of Assistant Director of Centre of Online Education - Fulltime or contractual basis, not below the rank of an Assistant Professor

#### -- Not Applicable --

3.4 Compliance status in respect of Human Resource – As per Annexure – IV of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of Staffing norms, as mentioned in the Annexure-IV of the Regulations. In addition, the faculty details shall be provided in the following format:

details shall be provided in the following format

Yes

- i. Programme name:
- a. Programme Coordinator

S.No.	Names with	Qualification	Experiences	Type (Regular/	Date of joining			
	Designation			Contract) with	program me			
				gross salary/ month				
As per Annexure-3 (attached)*								

\* The list shall be revised before offering the programs

#### **b.** Course Coordinator

S. No.		Names with Designation	Qualification			Date of joining program me				
	As per Annexure-3 (attached)*									

\* The list shall be revised before offering the programs

#### c. Course mentor

S. No.	Names with Designation	Qualification	Experiences		Date of joining Programme					
	As per Annexure 3.4									

\* The list shall be revised before offering the programs

--None--

#### 3.5 Details of Administrative staff

#### a. Number of Administrative staff available exclusively for Online programmes

Admin Staff	Required	Available
Deputy Registrar	1	01
Assistant Registrar	1	01
Section Officer	1	01
Assistants	3 (2 for DM Universities)	02
Computer Operator	2	01
Multi Tasking Staff	2	03

(Attach duly attested photocopy of appointment letter with salary details)

## **b.** Number and details of Technical Support for Online Programmes as per Annexure -IV:

#### i. Technical Team for Development of e-Content as Self-Learning e- Modules:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (Production)	1	Not Applicable (As
Technical Associate (Audio- Video recording and editing)	1	programs were not offered)
Technical Assistant (Audio-Video recording)	1	
Technical Assistant (Audio-Video editing)	1	

#### ii. For Delivery of Online Programmes:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (LMS and Data Management)	1 (per Centre)	Not Applicable (As
Technical Assistant (LMS and Data Management	0	programs were not offered)

#### iii. For Admission and Examination for Online mode:

Post	Required	Available
Technical Manager (Admission, Examination and Result)		<b>Not Applicable</b> (As
Technical Assistant (Admission, Examination andResult)		programs were not offered)

(Attach duly attested photocopy of appointment letter with salary details)

#### Part – IV: Examinations

## 4.1 Information of formative and summative assessments/examinations conducted with the actions taken to ensure sanctity of examinations:

S.No	Provisions in Regulations	Whether	If No,
		complied Yes/No	Reason thereof
1.	All processes of assessment of learners in different components of Examination shall be directly handled by the concerned Institution	Not Applicable	Not Applicable
	and no part of the assessment shall be outsourced	(As	(As
2.	For ensuring transparency and credibility, the full time faculty of the	programs	programs
	Online mode Higher Educational Institutions or qualified faculty from	were not	were not
	University Grants Commission recognised Higher Educational	offered)	offered)
	Institutions only should be associated to function as invigilators,		
	examination superintendents, as observers etc		
3.	A Higher Educational Institution offering programme through Online		
	mode shall conduct examinations either using Computer based test or		
	pen and paper test in a proctored environment in designated test		
	centre with all the security arrangements ensuring transparency and		
	credibility of the examinations. It can also conduct online		
	examination through technology mediated proctoring.		
4.	The examination centre must be centrally located in the city, with good		
	connectivity from ailway station or bus stand, for the convenience of		
	the students.		
5.	The number of examination centres in a city or State must be proportionate to the student enrolment from the region		
6.	Building and grounds of the examination centre must be clean and		
0.	in good condition.		
7.	The examination centre must have anexamination hall		
	with adequate seating capacity and basic amenities		
8.	Fire extinguishers must be in working order, locations well marked		
	and easily accessible. Emergency exits must be clearly identified and		
_	clear of obstructions		
9.	The Examination Centre shall have adequate and comfortable seating		
	capacity and amenities including adequate lighting, ventilation and		
10.	clean drinking water facilities Safety and security of the examination centre must be ensured		
11	· · ·		
11.	Restrooms must be located in the same building as the examination		
	centre, and restrooms must be clean, supplied with necessary items,		
12.	and in working order Provision of drinking water must be made for learners		
13.	Adequate parking must be available near the examination centre		
14.	Facilities for Persons with Disabilities should be available		

## 4.2 Compliance of facilities required for the conduct of Online examination foronline programmes

S. No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether being compliedYes/No If yes, please provide details andupload relevant documents	If No, Reason thereof
1.	Requirements at Test Centres (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(i) of Annexure II)	Not Applicable (As programs were not	Not Applicable
2.	Requirement of proctors (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(ii) of Annexure II)	offered)	(As programs
3.	Security arrangements in the testing centre (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(iii) of Annexure II)		were not offered)
4.	Remote Proctoring (as mentioned in provision II (B)(13)(iii) of Annexure II)		

#### 4.3 Compliance status of 'Evaluation' and 'Certification' – As per Regulations 15 and 16 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	lf No, Reason thereof
1.	The Higher Educational Institution shall adopt the guidelines issued by the Commission for the conduct of proctored examinations.	Upload guidelines	Not
2.	A Higher Educational Institution offeringOnline programmes shall have a mechanism well in place for evaluation of learners enrolled through Online mode and their certification.	Upload mechanism	Applicable (As programs were not
3.	<ul> <li>The evaluation shall include two types of assessments continuous or formative assessment and summative assessment in the form of end semester examination or term end examination:</li> <li>Provided that no semester or year-endexamination shall be held unless: <ol> <li>The Higher Educational Institution is satisfied that at least 75 per cent. of the programme of study stipulated for the semester or year has been actuallyconducted;</li> <li>For Online mode: the learner has minimum participation of 75 per cent. in all the activities of Online programme prior to end semester examination or term end examination.</li> </ol> </li> </ul>		offered)
4.	The curricular aspects, assessment criteria and credit framework for the award of Degree programmes at undergraduate and postgraduate level and/or Post		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
	Graduate Diploma programmes through online mode shall be evolved by adopting same standards as being followed in conventional mode/ODL mode by the dual mode Higher Educational Institutions and in Open Distance Learning mode by the Open Universities		Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)
5.	<ul> <li>The weightage for different components of assessments for Online mode shall be as under:</li> <li>(i) continuous or formative assessment (in semester):</li> <li>Maximum 30 per cent.</li> <li>(ii) summative assessment (end semester examination or term endexamination): Minimum 70 per cent.</li> </ul>	Upload sample question paper	
6.	The Higher Educational Institution shall notify all assessment tools to be used for formative and summative assessments		
7.	Marks or grades obtained in continuous assessment and end semester examinationsor term end examinations shall be shown separately in the grade card		
8.	A Higher Educational Institution offering a Programme in Online mode shall adopt arigorous process in development of questionpapers, question banks, assignments and their moderation, conduct of examination, evaluation of answer scripts by qualified teachers, and result declaration, and shall so frame the question papers as to ensure that no part of the syllabus is left out ofstudy by a learner.		
9.	The examination of the programmes inOnline mode shall be managed by the examination or evaluation Unit of the Higher Educational Institution and shall be conducted in the examination centre as given under these regulations.		
10.	<ul> <li>(a) The Examination Centre shall have proper monitoring mechanisms for Closed-Circuit Television (CCTV)recording of the entire examination procedure.</li> <li>(b) Availability of biometric system</li> </ul>		
	(c) The attendance of examinees shall be authenticated through biometric system as per Aadhaar details or other Government identifiers of Indian learners and Passports for International learners		
	(d) In case of non-availability of the Closed- Circuit Television facilities, the Higher Educational Institution shall ensure that proper videography be conducted and video recordings are submitted by particular incharge of examination centre to the Higher Educational Institution		
11.	The Higher Educational Institution shall retain all such	Upload Sample	

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
	Closed- Circuit Television recordings in archives for a minimum period of five years	and list	Not Applicable
12.	<ul> <li>(a) There shall be an observer for each of the Examination</li> <li>Centre appointed by the Higher Educational Institution and</li> <li>(b) It shall be mandatory to have observerreport</li> <li>submitted to the Higher Educational Institution</li> </ul>	Upload detailsof Observer assigned Upload Observer Report	(As programs were not offered)
13.	An Higher Educational Institution offering programme through Online mode shall conduct examinations either usingtechnology enabled online test with all the security arrangements ensuringtransparency and credibility of the examinations, or through the ProctoredExamination and in conformity with any other norms for such examination as may be laid down by the Commission		
14.	As restriction of territorial jurisdiction is notapplicable for Online learning, such Higher Educational Institutions which arerecognised to enroll international learners Shall endeavor to conduct proctored examinations for such learners		
15.	<ul> <li>(a) Each award of Degree at undergraduate and postgraduate level and post graduate diploma for Online mode shall be assigned a unique identification number and shall have</li> <li>i. Photograph</li> <li>ii. Aadhaar number or other government recognised identifier or Passport number, as applicable,</li> <li>iii. Other relevant details of the learner along with the Programme name.</li> </ul>	Upload samples	
16.	<ul> <li>(b) Each award shall also be uploaded on the National Academic Depository</li> <li>It shall be mandatory for Higher Educational Institution to mention the following on the backside of each of the degrees/certificates and mark sheets issued by the Higher Educational Institution to the learners (for each semester certificate and at the end of the programme): (i) Mode of delivery; (ii) Date of admission; (iii) Date of completion; (iv) Name and address of all Examination Centres</li> </ul>		

#### 4.4 Result and Student Progression

#### For UG, G and PGD programmes

	Programme name	No. of students admitted	No. of students appeared in exams	No. of students progressed to next year	% of stud ents passed	% of student passed in first class
2020-21	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)					

Part – V: Programme Project Report (PPR) and e-Learning Material (e-LM)

5.1 Compliance status of 'Guidelines on Programme Project Report' – As per Annexure - V of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that PPRs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

5.2 Compliance status of 'Quality Assurance Guidelines of Learning Material In Multiple Media And Curriculum And Pedagogy' – As per Annexure - VI of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of learning material (Print Media), Audio-Video Material, Online Material, Computer-based material and Curriculum and Pedagogy, as mentioned in the Annexure-VI of the Regulations for ODL programmes.

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

**5.3 Compliance status in respect of e-Learning Material-** As per Annexure - VII of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 *HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that SLMs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.* 

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

### Part – VI: Programme Delivery through Learning Platform

#### 6.1 Details of Learning Platform

Please provide link and details of Learning Platform opted by HEI.

• In case of SWAYAM Learning Platform, In case of SWAYAM Learning Platform, details of HEI having access to SWAYAM for the proposed programmes of study (with respective link), duly approved by the statutory bodies of the Higher Educational Institution empowered to decide on academic matters, for - LearnerAuthentication, Learner Registration, Payment Gateway and Learning Management System

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

• In case of Non-SWAYAM Learning Platform, evidence to ensure that it is not used in any franchise arrangement with a private service provider and HEI has the ownership of offering Online programmes including all the required components of Online education and compliance to all the provisions of the regulations

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 6.2 Compliance status in respect of the Programme delivery

HEI shall mention mechanism followed to ensure the learner's participation at least for two hours every fortnight as per provision 13 (C) (5) of the Regulations, 2020. Further, details of the norms followed by HEI for delivery of courses in Online mode in Teaching-Learning scheme (as per table 3, Annexure – VII)

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 6.3 Whether e-learning material of any course in a particular programme was sourcedthrough OER/ Massive Open Online Courses: Y/N a. Provide details as under:

S.	Programme	Courses	Name of	Name of	HEI	Duration of	No.	ofPerce	ntage of
No.	Name	allowed	Platform	offering	the	the Course	Credits	total	courses
		through		course (if a	any)		assigned	in a p	articular
		OER/					to tł	neprogra	amme in
		моос					Course	а	semester
								(Seme	ester wise –
								progra	ammes
								wise)	
	Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)								

b. Upload approval of statutory authorities of the Higher Educational Institution:

Upload (Not Applicable (As programs were not offered))

## Part – VII: Self Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

7.1 Compliance status of Regulations 9 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 – Self-regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

S.No	Provision	Complied Yes/No with explicit link address	If no. Reasons, thereof
	Joint declaration by authorised signatories, Registrar and Director of		
	Centre for Internal Quality Assurance has been displayed on HEI		
	website authenticating that the documents from Sr. No. '2' to '17'		
	have been uploaded on the HEI website?		
2	Uploading of the following on HEI website (Mention	-	
2.	The establishing Act and Statutes there under or the Memorandum		
	of Association, as the case may be or both, of the Higher Educational		
	Institution, empowering it to offer programmes in Online mode		
3.	Copies of the letters of recognition fromCommission and other	Yes	
	relevant statutory or		
	regulatory authorities		
4.	Programme details including brochures orprogramme guides inter alia		
	information such as name of the programme, duration, eligibility for		
		Not Applicable	
	Programme-wise information on syllabus,	(As programs	
		were not	
		offered)	
	programme- wise faculty details, list of supporting staff, their		
	working hours and mentoring (forOnline mode) Schedule		
6.	Important schedules or date-sheets for admissions, registration, re-		
	registration, counselling/mentoring, assignments and feedback		
	thereon, examinations, result declarations etc.		
7.	Detailed strategy plan related to Online programme delivery, if any		
	including learning materials offered through Online and learner		
	assessment system and quality assurance practices of Online learning		
	programmes		
	The feedback mechanism on design, development, delivery and		
	continuous evaluation of learner-performance which shall form an		
	integral part of the transactional design of the Online programmes		
	and shall be an input formaintaining the quality of the programmes		
-	and bridging the gaps, if any		
9.	Information regarding all the programmes recognised by the		
	Commission		
	Data of year-wise and programme-wise learner enrolment details in		
	respect of degrees and/or post graduate diplomas awarded		
	Complete information about 'e-Learning Material' including name of		
	the faculty who prepared it, when was it prepared and last updated for		
	Online Programmes;		

S.No	Provision	Complied	lf no.
•		Yes/No with	Reasons,
		explicit link	thereof
		address	
12.	A compilation of questions and answers under the head 'Frequently		
	Asked Questions' with the facility of online interaction with learners	Not Applicable	
	providing hyperlink support for Online Programmes	(As programs	
13.	List of the 'Examination Centres'along with the number of learners in		
	each centre, for Online programmes	offered)	
14.	Details of proctored examination in case of end semester examination		
	or term endexamination of Online programmes		
15.	Academic Calendar mentioning period of the admission process		
	along with the academic session, dates of continuous and end		
	semester examinations or term end examinations, etc		
16.	Reports of the third party academic audit to		
	be undertaken every five years and internal academic audit every		
	year by Centre forInternal Quality Assurance		

## Part – VIII: Admission and Fees

#### 8.1 Compliance status of 'Admissions and Fees' – As per Regulations 14 of UGC (ODLProgrammes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S No	Provision	Whether being
5.140		complied
-		Yes/No
1	Envolment of learners to the Uigher Educational Institution, for any reason	
	Enrolment of learners to the Higher Educational Institution, for any reason	
	whatsoever, in anticipation of grant of recognition for offering a programme	
-	in online mode, shall render the enrolment invalid	Not Applicable
	A Higher Educational Institution shall, for admission in respect of any	
	programme in online mode, accept payment towards admission fee and other fees andcharges-	were not offered)
	(a) as may be fixed by it and declared by it in theprospectus for admission,	
	and on the website of the Higher Educational Institutions;	
	(b) with a proper receipt in writing issued for such payment to the concerned	
	learner admitted in such Higher Educational Institutions;	
	(c) only by way of online transfer, bank draft or pay order directly in favour	
	of the Higher Educational Institution.	
-	It shall be mandatory for the Higher Educational Institution to upload the	
	details of all kind of payment or fee paid by the learners on the website of the	
	Higher Educational Institution.	
4.	The fee waiver and/or scholarship schemes for Scheduled Caste, Scheduled	
	Tribe, Persons with Disabilities category of learners and students from	
	deprived section of society shall be in accordance with the instructions or	
	orders issued by Central Government or State Government:	
	Provided that a Higher Educational Institution shall not engage in	
	commercialization of education in any manner whatsoever, ands hall provide	
	for equity and access to all deserving learners	
5.	Admission of learners to a Higher Educational Institution for a programme in	
	Online mode shall be offered in a transparent manner and made directly by the	
	Head Quarters of the Higher EducationalInstitution which shall be solely	
	responsible for final approval relating to admissions or registration of learners	
	Every Higher Educational Institution shall–	
	(a) record Aadhaar details or other Governmentidentifier(s) of Indian learner	
	and Passport for anInternational Learner;	
	(b) maintain the records of the entire process of selection of candidates, and	
	preserve such records for a minimum period of five years;	
	(c) exhibit such records as permissible under law on its website; and	
	(d) be liable to produce such record, whenever called upon to do so by any	
	statutory authority of the Government under any law for the time being in force.	ent of admission
	Every Higher Educational Institution shall publish, prior to the date of commencem	
	to any of its programme in Online mode, a prospectus (print and in e-form)	-
	following for the purposes of informing those persons intending to see	
	such Higher Educational Institutions and the general public, namely, asment	ioned at sr. no.
	'8(a)' to '8(k)' below	

•	Provision	Whether being complied Yes/No
	Each component of the fee, deposits and other charges payable by the learners admitted to such Higher Educational Institutions for pursuing a programme in online mode, and the other terms and conditions of such payment	(As programs
	The percentage of tuition fee and other charges refundable to a learner admitted in such Higher Educational Institutions in case such learner withdraws from such Higher Educational Institutions before or after completion of programme of study and the time within, and the manner in, which such refund shall be made to the learner	were not offered)
	The number of seats approved in respect of each programme of online mode, which shall be in consonance with the resources	
8. (d)	the conditions of eligibility including the minimum age of a learner in a particular programme of study, whereso specified by the Higher Educational Institution	
8. (e)	The minimum educational qualifications required for admission in programme(s) specified by theCommission or relevant statutory authority or councils, or by the Higher Educational Institution, where no such qualifying standards have been specified by any statutory authority	
	The process of admission and selection of eligible candidates applying for such admission, including all relevant information in regard to the details of test or examination for selecting such candidates for admission to each programme of study and theamount of fee to be paid for the admission test	
	Details of the teaching faculty, including therein the educational qualifications and teaching experience of every member of its teaching faculty and also indicating therein whether such member is employed on regular or contractual basis or any other	
	Pay and other emoluments payable for each categoryof teachers and other employees	
	Information in regard to physical and academic infrastructure and other facilities, including that of each of the learner support centres (for ODL programmes) and in particular the facilities accessible by learners on being admitted to the HigherEducational Institution	
8. (j)	Broad outline of the syllabus specified by the appropriate statutory body or by higher educational institution, as the case may be, for every programme of study	
8. (k)	Activity planner including all the academic activities tobe carried out by the higher educational institution during the academic sessions	
9.	Higher Educational Institution shall publish information at <b>sr. no. '8'</b> above on its website, and the attention of the prospective learners and the general public shall be drawn to such publication on its website and Higher Educational Institution admission prospectus and the admission process shall necessarily be over within the time period mentioned in the Commission Order	

S.No	Provision	Whether being complied Yes/No
10.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, directly or indirectly, demand or charge or accept, capitation fee or demand any donation, by way of consideration for admission to any seat or seats in a programme of study conducted by it	Not Applicable (As programs
11.	No person shall, directly or indirectly, offer or pay capitation fee or give any donation, by way of consideration either in cash or kind or otherwise, forobtaining admission to any seat or seats in a programme in Online mode offered by a Higher Education Institution	
12.	No Higher Educational Institution, who has in its possession or custody, any document in the form of certificates of degree, diploma or any other award or other document deposited with it by a person for the purpose of seeking admission in such Higher Educational Institution, shall refuse to return such degree, certificate award or other document with a view to induce or compel such person to pay any feeor fees in respect of any programme of study which such person does not intend to pursue or avail any facility in such Higher Educational Institutional any facility in such Higher Educational Institution.	
13.	In case a learner, after having admitted to a Higher Educational Institution, for pursuing any programme in online mode subsequently withdraws from such Higher Educational Institution, no Higher Educational Institution in that case shall refuse to refund such percentage of fee deposited by such learner and withinsuch time as notified by the Commission and mentioned in the prospectus of such Higher Educational Institution	
14.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, issue orpublish- (a) any advertisement for inducing learners for takingadmission in the Higher Educational Institution, claiming to be recognised by the appropriate statutory authority or by the Commission where it is not so recognised; (b) any information, through advertisement or otherwise in respect of its infrastructure or itsacademic facilities or of its faculty or standard ofinstruction or academic or research performance, which the Higher Educational Institution, or person authorised to issue such advertisement on behalf of the Higher Educational Institution knows to be false or not based on facts or to be misleading	

8.2 Whether Higher Educational Institution provided the details of all International learners enrolled immediately after the beginning of the academic session to the Ministry of External Affairs, Ministry of Education and University Grants Commission: Yes/No If No, reason thereof:

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### Part – IX: Grievance Redressal Mechanism

## 9.1 Compliance status of 'Grievance Redressal Mechanism' – As per Annexure - X of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the mechanism put into place along with brief details of grievances received and actions taken thereof. Also mention that how the learners have been made aware about this mechanism.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

#### 9.2 Details of Grievance received

Numbers of Grievance Received	Numbers of Grievance Resolved
NIL	NIL

#### 9.3 Complaint Handling Mechanism

HEI shall mention NIL the mechanism adopted for Complaint Handling Mechanism as per Regulations. Also, mention details of Nodal Officers.

As per the guidelines laid down by UGC and DAVV.

#### 9.4 Details of Complaints received from UGC (DEB)

-	Resolved	Whether Complaint was resolved within stipulated time i.e. 60 days? (yes/No)
NIL	NIL	NA

#### Part – X: Innovative and Best Practices

#### 10.1 Innovations introduced during academic year

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.2 Best Practices of the HEI**

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.3 Details of Job Fairs conducted by the HEI

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.4** Success Stories of students of Online mode of the HEI

**Not Applicable** (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.5 Initiatives taken towards conversion of e-LM into Regional Languages

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.6 Number of students placed through Campus Placements

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### 10.7 Details of Alumni Cell and its activity

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

#### **10.8** Any other Information

Not Applicable (As programs were not offered)

HEI-U-0270

h =

Name of HEI: CDOE, DAVV, Indore MP Type of HEI: State University

#### DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the information given above and in the enclosed documents is true, correct and nothing material has been concealed therein. In case information provided is found to be contrary to the fact, it will result in cancellation of recognition to offer ODL programmes, along with initiation of action as per provision of the UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments.

what

Signature of the Director: Name: Dr Pratosn Bansal Centre for Distance and Online Education Devi Ahliya Vishwavidyalaya, Indore Seal:

Date: 13/05/23

Augur

Signature of the Registrar:

Name: Dr Ajay Verma

Seal:

Date: 16.05.2023

Registrar Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya INDORE

Note: Kindly take the print out of dully filled CIQA report and submit it to UGC DEB office (after getting it approved by Statutory Authorities of the HEI) and upload the same on HEI's website also. Please refer provisions regarding CIQA mentioned in UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments. Centre for Distance and Online Education

यूजीसी के डिस्टेंस एवं ऑनलाइन पाठ्यक्रमों के लिए २०२० में आये नये रेगुलेशन के अनुसार सब २०२०-२१ एवं २०२१-२२ के लिए CDOE के सेंटर फॉर इंटरनल क्वालिटी असुरेंस (CIQA) के वार्षिक प्रतिवेदन को माननीय कुलपति जी के अनुमोदन पश्चात् अधोहरूताक्षरित एवं कुलसचिव के हस्ताक्षर करवा कर डिस्टेस एजुकेशन बोर्ड के पोर्टल पर अपलोड किया जाना है.

प्रतिवेदन की प्रति संलग्न है.

अनुमति हेतु प्रस्तुत.

OSD (IQAC)

Director (IGAC)

mara 13/05/23

Registres

भनुमादित 18-5-23

Augure 18/57

Ar

## देवी अहिल्या विश्वविद्यालय, इन्दौर

इन्दौर-452001 दिनांक 2 7 AUG 2020

विश्वविद्यालय भवन

क./स्था/विभागाध्यक्ष/2020 512

//आदेश//

विभागाध्यक्षों की नियुक्ति एवं कर्तव्यों से संबंधित पुनरीक्षित अध्यादेश कमांक 23 में निहित प्रावधानों के अन्तर्गत, कुलपतिजी को प्रदत्त शक्तियों के अधीन,कुलपतिजी द्वारा दिये गये निर्देशानुसार, दूरस्थ शिक्षा अध्ययनशाला का कार्यभार डॉ. प्रतोष बंसल, प्रोफेसर, आई.ई.टी. को तत्कल प्रभाव से आगामी आदेश तक के लिये सौपा जाता है।

विभागाघ्यक्षों के कर्तव्य एवं अधिकार अध्यादेश कमांक 23 में वर्णित किये गये है ।

> आदेशानुसार - Auauuu कुलसचिव दिनांक 2 7 AUG 2026

क./स्था/विभागाघ्यक्ष/2020 512 प्रतिलिपि-

2—डॉ. राजीव गुप्ता, प्रोफेसर, प्रबंधन अध्ययन संस्थान. दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर। 3–वित्त नियंत्रक, दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।

4-समस्त निदेशक/समन्वयक/विभागाध्यक्ष, समस्त अध्ययनशालाएं दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर।

5-समस्त अधिकारीगण, समस्त उपविभाग ,दे.अ.वि.वि.,इन्दौर।

6-कुलपति के सचिव/कुलसचिव के निज सहायक दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।

- 7-बाह्य अंकेक्षण ,दे.अ.वि.वि., इन्दौर।
- 8–शाखा प्रबंधक, भारतीय स्टेट बैंक, तक्षशिला परिसर शाखा खण्डवा रोड, इन्दौर

की ओर सूचनार्थ एवं आवश्यक कार्यवाही प्रस्तुत है ।

अक उप कुलसचिव (स्था)

<sup>1-</sup>डॉ. प्रतोष बसल, प्रोफेसर, आई.ई.टी. दे.अ.वि.वि इन्दौर।



# Directorate of Distance Education

Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya (University of Indore) Accredited grade "A" by NAAC

IMS Building, Takshashila Campus, Khandwa Road, Indore-452017 Ph: 0731-2479288, Fax: 0731-2363901, Web: www.ddedavv.in email: Info@ddedavv.in



जातक कमात

R-110 29 08

## Handover and Takeover Letter

Pursuant to office order No. क. / स्था / विभागाध्यक्ष / 2020 / 512, dated 27 August, 2020, the charge of Director, Directorate of Distance Education has been handed over and taken over today on August 29, 2020.

Handed over by me

Taken over by me

Prof. Pratosh Bansal

## CC:

Prof. Raj

1.Secretary to the Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, DAVV, Indore

2. Registrar, DAVV, Indore

3 FC, DAVV, Indore

4. Branch Manager, State Bank of India, DAVV-Bhawarkua Road Branch, Indore

5. Prof. Pratosh Bansal, IET, DAVV, Indore

6. Prof. Rajiv Gupta, IMS, DAVV, Indore

7. Office Incharge, DDE, DAVV, Indore

### **Directorate of Distance Education**

#### DAVV, Indore

Date 11-09-2020

It is proposed to form Cell for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) for the sessions 2020-21 and 2021-22 as below

- 1 Prof Renu Jain, Honble Vice Chancellor Charperson
- 2. Three Senior Teachers of the University as nominated by Honble Vice Chancellor (Members)

Dr Ashok Sharma, Professor & Head, School of Chemical Science

Dr Rajeev Gupta, Professor & Head, School of Library Science

Dr Sangita Jain, Professor & Head, IMS

- 3 Two external experts of Open and Distance Learning and/or Online education (Members): Dr C 8 Sharma, Professor, IGNOU, Delhi Dr J P Singh Joorel, Director, Inflibnet, Gandhinagar
- 4. Officials from the Administration and Finance departments of the Higher Educational Institution (Members) Registrar, DAVV Finance Controller DAVV
- 5. Director, Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (Member Secretary): Dr Pratosh Bansal, Director, DDE

Provide approve.

Harble V.C.

Director, JJE

現價價有

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.con
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.cor
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
5	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Ramnarayan Singh	Professor	PhD	9893660149	rnsingh.seema@gmail.con

Course Coordinator	
--------------------	--

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
1	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Product and Brand Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
			B 2 B Marketing	Dr.Prerna Kumar	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425081726	prernakumar74@gmail.com
			Retail Marketing	Siddharth Vajpayee	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7000591494	siddharthvajpayee@gmail.com
			Sales and Distribution Management	Dr.Aroop Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9425317943	aroopjain123@gmail.com
			Supply Chain Management	Sachet Anand	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9425055117	sachetanand@gmail.com
			Financial Market Products & Services	CA Akash Mittal	visiting	visiting	7509021349	akash.mittal94@gmail.com
			Insurance and Bank Management	Dr.Shilpa Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9827648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
			Financial Statement Analysis and Valuation	CA Himanshu Kam=nsal	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9302128111	h_kansal@hotmail.com

Srno	Year	Name of Programme
------	------	-------------------

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Investment Analysis and Portfolio Management	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Behavioural Finance	Dr.Muskan Karamchandani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.com
Financial Risk and Derivatives	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Training and Development	Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Professor	PhD	8770653876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
Performance Management	Dr.Shine David	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
Industrial Relations and Labour Laws	Dr.Nisha Bano Siddiqi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893894622	nisha.davv@gmail.com
Human Resource Development	Dr.B.K.Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827048326	tripathibrajesh@yahoo.com
Compensation and Reward Management	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	visiting faculty	PhD	9926013399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
HR Planning and Audit	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD	9425062474	sangeetaims@gmail.com
Management and Organization	Dr.Richa Mandovra	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9826088009	rmandovra@gmail.com
Marketing Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Business Maths	Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893000793	pankajchauhan78@gmail.com
Business Communication	Dr.Mona Dudhale	visiting faculty	PhD	8370000299	contactmonasharma@gmail.com
Business Ethics and Management by Indian Values	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Business Accounting	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Managerial Economics	Dr.Avneet Kaur Narang	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926929814	avaneetkaurnarang@gmail.com
Financial Management	Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Professor	PhD	9425074052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
Human Resource Management	Dr.Richa Mandovra	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9826088009	rmandovra@gmail.com
Business Law	Dr.Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Research Methodology	Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Professor	PhD	8770653876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
Production & Operation Management	Col. Jitendra Tiwari	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	8011253565	tiwarijitendratiwari@gmail.com
Data Analytics	Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893000793	pankajchauhan78@gmail.com
Operations Management	Sachin Aachaliya	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	9424091509	sachinanchaliya@rediffmail.com
IT for Managers	Dr.Piyush Kedurkar	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893052677	piyush201079@gmail.com
Entrepreneurship and New Ventures	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com Page 44

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Project Management	CA Somendra Sharma	visiting faculty	visiting faculty	9425958778	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Strategic Management	Sachet Anand	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9425055117	sachetanand@gmail.com
Corporate Governance	Dr.Manoj Joshi	visiting faculty	PhD	8821025737	csmanojjoshi@gmail.com
Rural Marketing	Dr.Aroop Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9425317943	aroopjain123@gmail.com
Services Marketing	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	9826852490	geetanema@rediffmail.com
ntegrated Marketing Communication	Dr.Shilpa Bagdare	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425076873	shilpabagdare@gmail.com
Direct and Event Marketing	Siddharth Vajpayee	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7000591494	siddharthvajpayee@gmail.com
Digital Marketing	Dr.Harendra Chauhan	visiting faculty	PhD	9039564169	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Customer Relationship Management	Dr.Neha Lakhotia Sarda	visiting faculty	PhD	9993011983	nehalakhotia@gmail.com
Credit Management and Retail Banking	Dr.Shilpa Jain	visiting faculty	PhD	9827648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
Taxation	Dr.N.K.Totla	Associate Professor	PhD	9826507017	navindratotla@gmail.com
International Finance	Dr.Yamini Karmarkar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826022674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com
Social Banking and Microfinance	Dr. Aradhana Chouksey	visiting	PhD	9425906731	chouksey1097@gmail.com
Commodity Derivatives Market	CA Akash Mittal	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	7509021349	akash.mittal94@gmail.com
Corporate Valuation	CA Himanshu Kansal	visiting faculty	visiting faculty	9302128111	h_kansal@hotmail.com
Organizational Change and Development	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD	9425062474	sangeetaims@gmail.com
ndustrial and Social <sup>⊃</sup> sychology	Dr.Shnie David	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
Managerial Counseling	Dr.Nisha Bano Siddiqi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893894622	nisha.davv@gmail.com
Human Resource and nformation System	Dr.Santosh Kumar Choubey	Assistant Professor	PhD	8839702678	santkchoube@gmail.com
Conflict and Negotiation	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	visiting faculty	PhD	9926013399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
Knowledge Management	Col Atul Mishra	visiting faculty	Post- Graduate	9420464282	prayatnamvijayah@gmail.com
Consumer Behaviour	Dr.Pooja Jain	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827060602	poojaiips@gmail.com

Srno	Year	Name of Programme										
2	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Course Name		ame of culty	Designati	on	Qualificatio	on Phone	Email		
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management & Organizational Behaviour		ajeev nukla	Visiting Faculty		PhD	94250946	11 rajeevujn@sify.com		
			Accounting for Managers		shar Kuma andal	r Visiting Faculty		PhD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.ed	du.in	
			Business Environm		shar Kuma andal	r Visiting Faculty		PhD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.eo	du.in	
			Strategic Managem		nayak shwakarma	Visiting Faculty		PhD	79747688	34 vvishwakarma@svvv.e	du.in	
			Global Business Management	Mo	onica Sainy	Visiting Faculty		PhD	83191279	60 monica.sainy1@gmail.	com	
			Marketing Management	Ru	ıchi Arya	Visiting Faculty		Post- Graduate	98277432	48 ruchiarya610@gmail.c	om	
			Financial Managem	nent Ma	anish Sitlan	i Reader		PhD	93016168	88 msitlani1@yahoo.com		
			Human Resource Management		ishar Kuma andal	r Visiting Faculty		PhD	99108226	67 tusharmandal@svvv.ed	du.in	
			Operation Management	Mo	onica Sainy	Visiting Faculty		PhD	83191279	60 monica.sainy1@gmail.	com	
			Enterpreneurship an Small Business Management			Visiting Faculty		PhD	79747688	34 vvishwakarma@svvv.e	du.in	
					Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate		98293336	1 digvijaysingh019@gmail.com			
			Biomass Energy		amnarayan ngh	Professor		PhD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail	.com	
			Renewable Energy Sources		amnarayan ngh	Professor		PhD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail	.com	
			Environmental Pollution & Control		ibina naudhary	Professor		PhD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@ya	hoo.com	
			Environmental Impa Assessment & Environmental Audi	Ch	ibina naudhary	Professor		PhD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@ya	hoo.com	
			Energy Auditing and Conservation		amta asad Tiwari	Visiting i Faculty		Post- Graduate	78287822	25 kamta.k.tiwari@gmail.c	com	
			Green Building		gvijay ngh	Visiting Faculty		Post- Graduate	98293336	11 digvijaysingh019@gma	ail.com	
			Sustainable Development: Ener & Environment		i Balwanshi	i Visiting Faculty		PhD	93991577	54 jbalwanshi@gmail.com		
			Waste to Energy Conservation		ibina naudhary	Professor		PhD	98266171	41 rubina_chaudhary@ya	hoo.com	
			Project Planning an Management		amnarayan ngh	Professor		PhD	98936601	49 rnsingh.seema@gmail	.com	
	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Course Name	Name o faculty		Designation	Qua	lification	Phone	Email		
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Ms Ekta Gaikwad		/isiting Faculty	MPh	ill.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.co	om	
			English Language-1	Dr. Mon Khatre		/isiting Faculty	PhD		9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.c	om	
			Entrepreunal Development	Dr Mona Dudhale		/isiting Faculty	PhD		8370000299	contactmonasharma@gma	il.com	
			Financial Accounting	Ms. Pra Joshi		/isiting Faculty	Post Grac	- Juate	8719015233	prarthana.joshi@rediff.com		
			Business Maths	Dr. Nare Dembla		Assistant Professor	PhD		9826542727	nareshdembla@gmail.com	ge 46 of	

Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
Business Law	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Business Organisation and Communication.	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Micro Economics	Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.com
Macro Economics	Mr. Burhan Bhandari	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	7869416145	burhanbhandari@gmail.com
हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Ms Ekta Gaikwad	Visiting Faculty	MPhill.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.com
English Language-2	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Environmental Studies	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Corporate Accounting	Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	8719015233	prarthana.joshi@rediff.com
Cost Accounting	Dr Ajay Chhabria	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Principles of Statistics	Dr. Nirmala Sawan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9893294986	nirmalasawan@gmail.com
Principles of Management	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
Indian Companies Act	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Banking and Insurance	CS Urvarshi Shandilya	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9993744724	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Ms Ekta Gaikwad	Visiting Faculty	MPhill.	9009960092	gaikwadekta2005@gmail.com
English Language-3	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9926100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
Basics of Computer and IT	Mr. Ravi Bunkar	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	8817111087	ravi55bunkar@gmail.com
Income Tax Law and Practice	Dr. Suresh Patidar	Associate Professor	PhD	9826085209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.in
Goods and Service Tax and Custom Duty	CA Somendra Sharma	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	NA	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Auditing	CS Shruti Jain	Visiting Faculty	Visiting Faculty	9425056055	ambitionshruti@gmail.com
Management Accounting	Dr Ajay Chhabria	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.in
Public Finance	Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.com
Financial Management	Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.con
Principles of Marketing	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Professor	PhD	6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.com
International Marketing	Dr. Pooja Jain	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827060602	pooja_davv@yahoo.com
Ecommerce and Marketing	Dr. Shruti Maheshwari	Visiting Faculty	PhD	9977461199	shrutifabs@gmail.com
Financial Market and Investment	Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425314989	karamchandanimuskan@gmail.con

Srno	rno Year Name of Programme										
			Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email			
			Human resource Management and Industrial Relations	Dr. B.K. Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827021518	jyotisharmaindore@gmail.com			
			Organisational Theory and Behaviour	Priya Rathore	Visiting Faculty	Post- Graduate	7869125959	pry112233@gmail.com			

1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email					
			Advanced Economic Analysis- I	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com					
			Macro Economics	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com					
			Public Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com					
			Quantitative Techniques	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com					
			Advanced Economic Analysis- II	Dr. Aakanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827650129	singhi.akanksha19@gmail.cor					
			Monetary Economics and Banking	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com					
			Research Methods and Statistical Inference	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com					
				International Economics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com				
									Economics of Development and Planning	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321
			India's Foreign Trade and International Institutions	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com					
			Environmental Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com					
			Econometrics	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com					
				Labour Economics	Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	PhD	9977941666	sagarmujalde@gmail.com				
			Economics of Agriculture	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com					
			Demography	Suvi Jain	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9424863002	jainsuvi7@gmail.com					
			Indian Economic Policy	Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com					
			Economics of Growth	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com					
			Economics of Insurance	Dr. Ekta Rokade	Assistant Professor	PhD	9300061114	ektarokade@gmail.com					
			Mathematical Economics	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826451249	vkutumble@gmail.com					
			Industrial Economics	Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	PhD	9977941666	sagarmujalde@gmail.com					
			Rural Development and Poverty	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com					
			Gender economics	Dr. Akanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9827650129	singhi.akanksha19@gmail.cor					
			Project	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com					

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			Classical Sociological Tradition – I	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methodology and Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Rural Society in India - I	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@ymail.com
			Urban Society in India - I	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Classical Sociological Tradition – II	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methodology and Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Rural Society in India - II	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Urban Society in India - II	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Theoretical Perspective in Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Sociology of Kinship, Marriage and Family	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Indian Society and Culture	ranjana Dhawan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Criminology	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Sociology of Change and Development	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Political Sociology	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Social Demography	RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.com
			Industrial Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Project	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of		Name of				
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Course Name हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	faculty Sourabh	Designation Assistant	Qualification Post-	Phone 7387077107	Email sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-1	Gupta Sarita	Professor Assistant	Graduate Post-	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Entrepreunal Development	Sharma Girish Gupta	Professor Assistant	Graduate Post-	9926778686	girishindia19@gmail.com
			Basic Concept of	Dr. Nisha	Professor Associate	Graduate PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Sociology Indian Society	Modi	Professor Assistant	PhD	9926303470	sarikad33@gmail.com
			Basic Principles of Political	DIXIT Dr. Tripti	Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Science	Joshi DR N.K.	Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Politics	OJHA	Professor			
			Micro Economics	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Indian Economy	Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com Page 50 o

Srno	Year	Name of Programme						
			Course Name	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			History of India & from earliest times to 1200 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
			Western World (Mid-15th century to 1870)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-2	Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Environmental Studies	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Social Processes and Change	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Rural , Urban and Tribal Society	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Professor	PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
			Representative Political Thinkers	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Constitution of Major Countries	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.con
			Macro Economics	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Public Finance & International Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
			History of India (1200 to 1739A.D)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Main Currents of World History from 1871 to 2001 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor
			हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			English Language-3	Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
			Basics of Computer and IT	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
			Sociological Thinkers	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
			Methods of Social Research	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Professor	PhD	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor
			Indian Foreign Policy	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Assistant Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
			Public Administration	Dr. Lavina Singh	Assistant Professor	PhD	9792000360	lavinasingh30@gmail.cor
			Development & Environment Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
			Statistics	Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.co
			History of India from 1740 to 1857 A.D	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
			History of India from 1858 to 1950 A.D	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cor

**Course Mentor** 

\_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_

\_ \_ \_ \_ \_ \_

----

-----

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details							
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Advanced Economic Analysis- I	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Designation Assistant Profess		ualification		1 <b>0ne</b> 126778686		nail .vasim.khan@gmail.cor
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	Qualification Phone		one	e Email	
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professo	or Phi	D 9009091321		9091321	annehaecon@gmail.copn	
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Public Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	alification	Ρ	hone	1	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	)	94	42580908	r	rgyanp5@gmail.com
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Quantitative Techniques	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualif	fication P	hon	e E	mai	11
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Professor	PhD	9	9926020907		anha	aiya.ahuja@gmail.com
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Advanced Economic	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	ication Pr			nail	
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Analysis- II	Dr. Aakanksha Singhi	Assistant Professor	PhD	98	2765	50129 sing	ghi.a	akanksha19@gmail.cor
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Monetary Economics and	Name of faculty	Designation	1	Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Banking	Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor		PhD		982645124	51249 vkutumble@gmail.co	
7	2020- 21			Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	Ph	ione	En	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	Statistical Inference	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Profes	sor Ph	hD	99	26778686	m.	vasim.khan@gmail.co
8	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	International Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	alification	lification Phone		Em	ail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Assistant Professor	Phl	D	992	26020907	kan	haiya.ahuja@gmail.co
9	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Economics of Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	alification	Ph	one	Email	
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	and Planning	Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professo	or Phi	D	900	9091321	anı	nehaecon@gmail.copn
10	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	India's Foreign Trade and	Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	Pł	none	En	nail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics	International Institutions	Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Profes	sor Pł	nD	99	26778686	m.	vasim.khan@gmail.co
11	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Environmental Economics	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificatio	on	Phone		Email
				Dr. Gyan Prakash	Assistant Profes	sor	PhD		94258090	8	rgyanp5@gmail.com
12	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Econometrics	Name of faculty	Designation	1	Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		. ,		Dr. Vishakha Kutumbale	Assistant Professor		PhD		982645124	49	vkutumble@gmail.co
13	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Labour Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Q	ualification	ation Phone		E	mail
		Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Sakharam Mujalde	Assistant Professor	Ρ	hD	99	977941666	sa	agarmujalde@gmail.co

2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Economics of Agriculture Demography Indian Economic Policy	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khan Name of faculty Suvi Jain	n As De	esignation ssistant Profes		<b>Qualificatio</b> PhD		<b>Phone</b> 9926778686	Email m.vasim.khan@gmail.c		
21 2020- 21 2020-	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Economic	Name of faculty	De	SSISTANT Profes	SOF	PND		9926778686	m.vasim.knan@gmail.c		
21 2020- 21 2020-	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Economic										
21 2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of		Suvi Jain	As	esignation		Qualificati	on	Phone	Email		
21 2020-	Sciences - Master of				ssistant Profess	sor PhD			94248630	3002 jainsuvi7@gmail.com		
2020-		Folicy	Name of faculty		Designation	Qu	alification	Pł	ione	Email		
			Dr. Rekha Acharya	а	Professor	Ph	D	94240020		mailforrekha@gmail.cor		
	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Economics of Growth	Name of									
	Arts(M.A) - Economics	Growth	faculty	Des	signation	Q	ualification	Ph	one	Email		
			Dr. Jyoti Sharma	Assi	istant Professo	r Pl	hD	98	26049595	profjyotisharma@yahoo.o		
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Economics of	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualificatio	on	Phone	Email		
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Insurance	Dr. Ekta Rokade	Ass	sistant Profess	or	PhD		9300061114	4 ektarokade@gmail.co		
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Mathematical						cation Phone				
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Economics	Dr. Neha Gupta		-		PhD			Email annehaecon@gmail.co		
2020- 21			Name of faculty	1	Designation		Qualificatio	on	Phone	Email		
	Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Sakharam Mujalde				PhD		9977941666	6 sagarmujalde@gmail.c		
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Rural	Name of faculty	Doc	signation		Jualification	, P	hone	Email		
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	Development and Poverty	Dr. Neha Gupta		•					annehaecon@gmail.co		
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Gender	Name of									
21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics	economics	faculty	Des	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	ie E	mail		
			Dr. Akanksha Singhi			PhD		9827	650129 si	inghi.akanksha19@gmail.o		
2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Project	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	ne	Email		
21	Arts(M.A) - Economics		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	ja I	Professor	PhD	)	992	6020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.co		
2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Solar Energy	Name of faculty	Desi	ignation	Qu	alification	Ph	one	Email		
	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Digvijay Singh	Assis	stant	Po	st-			digvijaysingh019@gmail.c		
2020- 21	Business	Biomass Energy	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	one	Email		
21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS		Ramnarayan Singl	jh l	Professor	PhD	)	989	3660149	rnsingh.seema@gmail.co		
	21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21 2020- 21	21Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance - Management/Finance -	21Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsInsurance2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsMathematical Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsIndustrial Economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsRural Development and Poverty2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsRural Development and Poverty2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsGender economics2020- 21Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - EconomicsProject2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Master OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -Solar Energy2020- 21Business Administration/Commerce/ Master OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -Biomass Energy	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty Dr. Ekta Rokade         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty Dr. Sakharam Mujalde         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty Dr. Neha Gupta         2020-       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of 	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       De         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Des         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Des         2020- 21       Business Administration/C	21       Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Industrial Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social 21       Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Solar Energy       Name of faculty       Designation <td>Sciences - Master of Arts/(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts/M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Kanhajya Ahuja       Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Business AD</td> <td>21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Insurance     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Mathematical Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Rural Development and Poverty     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       21     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Gender economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       21     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Project     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2202     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Solar Energy     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2202     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Solar Energy     Name of faculty     &lt;</td> <td>Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         21       Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical       Dr. Ekta Rokade       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Rural       Development       Assistant Professor       PhD       9         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2021       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       economics       Professor       PhD       982         2022       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       Conomics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation</td> <td>Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         21       Arts(MA) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Pho       930006111         2020       Arts(MA) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 211       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 212       Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       997794160         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 212       Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Rural Development and Proverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       E         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 213       Gender Arts(MA) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       E         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 2020       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Pho</td>	Sciences - Master of Arts/(M.A) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts/M.A) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Rural Development and Poverty       Name of faculty       Designation       0         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Akanksha       Assistant       PhD         2020- 21       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Economics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qua Dr. Kanhajya Ahuja       Professor       PhD         2020- 21       Business AD	21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Insurance     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Mathematical Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Industrial Economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2020     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Rural Development and Poverty     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       21     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Gender economics     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       21     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Project     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2202     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Sciences - Master of Arts(M,A) - Economics     Solar Energy     Name of faculty     Designation     Qualification       2202     Arts/Humanities/Social 21     Solar Energy     Name of faculty     <	Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification         21       Arts(M,A) - Economics       Mathematical       Dr. Ekta Rokade       Assistant Professor       PhD         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Mathematical       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Industrial       Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Rural       Development       Assistant Professor       PhD       9         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       P         2021       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       economics       Professor       PhD       982         2022       Arts/Humanities/Social       Gender       Conomics       Project       Name of faculty       Designation	Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         21       Arts(MA) - Economics       Insurance       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Pho       930006111         2020       Arts(MA) - Economics       Mathematical Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 211       Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 212       Industrial Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Industrial Economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       997794160         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 212       Rural Sciences - Master of Arts(MA) - Economics       Rural Development and Proverty       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       E         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 213       Gender Arts(MA) - Economics       Gender economics       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Phone       E         2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 2020       Arts/Humanities/Social 2020       Project       Name of faculty       Designation       Qualification       Pho		

26	2020-	Business	Renewable									
20	2020- 21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Energy Sources	Name of faculty Ramnarayan Singh		esignation rofessor	<b>Q</b> ı Př	<b>ualification</b> าD		one 93660149		mail Isingh.seema@gmail.com
27	2020-	Business	Environmental	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phon	e	Ema	il
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS	Pollution & Control	Rubina Chaudhary		ofessor	PhD			617141		a_chaudhary@yahoo.com
		ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management										
28	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Environmental Impact	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	e	Ema	il
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Assessment & Environmental Audit	Rubina Chaudhary	Pro	Professor PhD S		9826617141 ru		rubin	a_chaudhary@yahoo.com	
29	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Energy Auditing and	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qualificati		on	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Conservation	Kamta Prasad Tiwari		sistant ofessor		Post- Graduate		782878222		kamta.k.tiwari@gmail.com
30	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Green Building	Name of faculty	Desig	nation	Q	Qualification	PI	none	E	mail
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		0,,,0	Assist Profes			Post- Graduate		9829333611		gvijaysingh019@gmail.com
31	2020- Business 21 Administration/Commerce/		Sustainable Development:	Name of faculty	Des	ignation		Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Energy & Environment	Jai Balwanshi	Assi	stant Profess	sor	PhD		939915	7754	jbalwanshi@gmail.com
32	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Waste to Energy Conservation	Name of faculty	De	signation	Qua	lification	Phor	e	Ema	il
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Concervation	Rubina Chaudhary	Pro	ofessor	PhD	)	9826	617141	rubin	a_chaudhary@yahoo.com
33	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Project Planning and	Name of faculty	D	esignation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Ramnarayan Singh	ı P	rofessor	Pr	٦D	98	93660149	) rn	isingh.seema@gmail.com
34	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Management & Organizational	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qua	alification	Ph	one	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Behaviour	Rajeev Shukla	Pro	fessor	Ph	D	942	25094611	di	rectorsvsm@svvv.edu.in
35	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Accounting for Managers	Name of faculty	I	Designation	C	Qualification	PI	hone	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Tushar Kumar Mad	lal I	Professor	P	'nD	99	91082266	7 tu	usharmandal@svvv.edu.in
36	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Environment	Name of faculty		Designatio	n	Qualificatio	n F	hone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Tushar Kumar Man	andal Professor		PhD	9	91082266	67 t	usharmandal@svvv.edu.in	
37	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Strategic Management	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualificatio	on I	Phone	1	Email
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -		Vinayak Vishwakarma		sistant ofessor		PhD	7	79747688	34 \	vvishwakarma@svvv.edu.in

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details								
38	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS	Global Business Management	Name of faculty Monica Sainy		signation	Qualification PhD	Phone 8319127960		nail onica.sainy1@gmail.cor		
		ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management										
39	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Marketing Management	Name of faculty	culty Designation		Qualification	Phone	E	Email		
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Ruchi Arya	Ass	sistant Professor	Post-Graduate	982774324	48 r	uchiarya610@gmail.cor		
40	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Management	Name of faculty	De	esignation	Qualificatio	n Phone		Email		
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management		Manish Sitlani	As	sistant Professor	PhD	9301616	888	msitlani1@yahoo.com		
41	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty		Designation	Qualification	Phone	Er	nail		
		Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Tushar Kumar Ma	ndal	Professor	PhD	9910822667	' tus	sharmandal@svvv.edu.i		
42	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Operation Management	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone Er		nail		
	21	Management/Finance - MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION -	Management	Monica Sainy	Ass	ociate Professor	PhD	8319127960		onica.sainy1@gmail.co		
		Energy Management										
13	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Enterpreneurship and Small Business	Name of faculty		Designation	Qualification	Phone		nail		
		MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - Energy Management	Management	Vinayak Vishwakarma		Assistant Professor	PhD	7974768834	4 VV	ishwakarma@svvv.edu		
14	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	11		
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant Tessor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co		
45	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il		
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant essor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co		
46	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-3	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il		
				Ms Ekta Gaikwad		istant Tessor	MPhill.	9009960092	gaik	vadekta2005@gmail.co		
17	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	English	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	1		
	21	Sciences - B.Com General	Language-1	Dr. Monalisa Khatre		sistant fessor	PhD	9926100344	verm	amonalisa18@gmail.co		
18	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	English Language-2	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	1		
	£ 1	General	Lunguaye-∠	Dr. Monalisa Khatre		sistant fessor	PhD	9926100344	verm	amonalisa18@gmail.co		

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details					
49	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Entrepreunal Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phon	ne Er	nail
					Assistant Professor	PhD	8370	000299 co	ntactmonasharma@gmail.con
50	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Financial Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
		General		Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduat	e	8719015233	8 prarthana.joshi@rediff.cor
51	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Maths	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Naresh Dembla	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduat	e	982654272	7 nareshdembla@gmail.com
52	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Law	Name of faculty	Designation	Quali	fication	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Suresh Patidar	r Associate Profe	essor PhD		98260852	09 spatidar99@yahoo.co.ir
53	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Business Organisation and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificati	on Ph	one	Email
	21	General	Communication.	Dr. Monalisa Khatre	Assistant Professor	PhD	99	26100344	vermamonalisa18@gmail.com
54	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Micro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificati	on Ph	one	Email
				Dr. Sujata Parwani	Assistant Professor	PhD	98	27299036	sujata.saxena.iips@gmail.co
55	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion I	Phone	Email
		General		Mr. Burhan Bhandari	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduate		7869416145	burhanbhandari@gmail.com
56	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Environmental Studies	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General	Studies	Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Profess	or PhD		6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.con
57	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Corporate Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General	Accounting	Ms. Prarthna Joshi	Assistant Professor	Post- Graduat	e	8719015233	3 prarthana.joshi@rediff.cor
58	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Cost Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
	21	General		Dr Ajay Chhabria	Assistant Profess	or PhD		9977246642	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.ir
59	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Statistics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	cation	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Nirmala Sawar	n Assistant Profes	ssor PhD		989329498	6 nirmalasawan@gmail.cor
60	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation	Phone	Email
		General		Dr. Geeta Nema	Associate Profess	or PhD		6267101545	geetanema@rediffmail.con

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details									
61	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Indian Companies Act	Name of faculty	D	esignatior	ı	Qual	ification	Ph	one	E	mail
		General		Dr. Suresh Patida	r A	ssociate P	rofessor	PhD		98	26085209	ə sı	oatidar99@yahoo.co.ir
62	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Banking and Insurance	Name of faculty	[	Designatio	n	Qualifi	cation	Pho	ne	Em	ail
		General		CS Urvarshi Shandilya		Assistant Professor		Post- Gradua	ate	9993	3744724	exa	ms.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
63	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Basics of Computer and IT	Name of faculty	Des	signation	(	Qualifi	cation	Pho	one	Err	ail
		General		Mr. Ravi Bunkar	Ass	sistant Prof	essor I	Post-Gr	aduate	881	7111087	rav	i55bunkar@gmail.con
64	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Income Tax Law and Practice	Name of faculty Dr. Suresh Patida		esignation		<b>Qual</b> PhD	ification		<b>one</b> 26085209		mail patidar99@yahoo.co.ir
65	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Goods and Service Tax and	Name of faculty		Designa	ition	Qı	ualificati	on	Phone	Ema	ail
		General	Custom Duty	CA Somendra Sh	arma	Assistan	t Professo	or Po	ost-Gradu	uate	NA	exa	ns.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
66	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Auditing	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	G	Qualific	ation	Pho	ne	Em	ail
		General		CS Shruti Jain	Ass	istant Profe	essor F	Post-Gr	aduate	9425	056055	aml	oitionshruti@gmail.cor
67	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Management Accounting	Name of faculty		signation		Qualifi	cation	Phor		Ema	
				Dr Ajay Chhabria	Ass	sistant Prof	essor	PhD		9977	246642	exai	ns.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
68	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Public Finance	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qu	alificat	ion Pl	none	E	mail	
				Dr. Sujata Parwani		stant essor	Phl	D	98	327299	9036 si	ujata.s	axena.iips@gmail.co
69	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Financial Management	Name of faculty	Desi	gnation	Qualific	ation	Phone		Email		
				Dr. Muskan Karamchndani	Assis Profe		PhD		942531	4989	karamo	chand	animuskan@gmail.coi
70	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Principles of Marketing	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	(	Qualifi	cation	Phon	e	Ema	il
		General		Dr. Geeta Nema	Ass	ociate Prot	fessor F	PhD		6267	101545	geet	anema@rediffmail.con
71	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	International Marketing	Name of faculty		signation		Qualifi	cation	Pho			nail
		General		Dr. Pooja Jain	Ass	sistant Pro	fessor	PhD		982	7060602	ро	oja_davv@yahoo.com
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com General	Ecommerce and Marketing	Name of faculty	N/C -!	Designa			ualificati		Phone	100	Email
				Dr. Shruti Mahesh	wan	ASSISTAN	t Professo	or Ph	U		9977461 <sup>,</sup>	199	shrutifabs@gmail.cor
	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Financial Market	Name of									
73	21	Sciences - B.Com General	and Investment Management	faculty	Desi	gnation	Qualific	ation	Phone		Email		

74	0000	Ante // Isono	1.1						
74	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Human resource Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Ema	il
		General	and Industrial Relations	Dr. B.K. Tripathi	Professor	PhD	9827021	518 jyotis	sharmaindore@gmail.com
75	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - B.Com	Organisational Theory and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation P	hone	Email
		General	Behaviour	Priya Rathore	Assistant Profe	ssor Post-Gr	aduate 7	869125959	pry112233@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-1	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	&	Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Profes	ssor Post-Gra	duate 738	37077107	sourabhg365@gmail.cor
7	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	English Language-1	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Pr	none	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sarita Sharma	Assistant Profe	ssor Post-Gra	iduate 99	26778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.con
8	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Entrepreunal Development	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Girish Gupta	Assistant Profes	ssor Post-Gra	duate 992	26778686	girishindia19@gmail.com
9	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basic Concept of Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	ione	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Profe	essor PhD	79	99886311	annehaecon@gmail.cor
C	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Society	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	cation P	hone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Profe	essor PhD	9	926303470	sarikad33@gmail.con
1	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Micro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Assistant Prof	essor PhD	992	26778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cc
2	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Economy	Name of faculty	Designation	n Qualificati	on Phor	ne	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Rekha Acharya	Professor	PhD	9424	002073	mailforrekha@gmail.com
3	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	History of India & from earliest	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifie	cation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	times to 1200 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	94:	25347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.cc
4	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Western World (Mid-15th	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	ation Ph	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	century to 1870)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Profe	essor PhD	982	26324500	annehaecon@gmail.cor
5	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Indian Government &	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifi	cation P	hone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Politics	Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Profe	essor PhD	9	424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
6	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basic Principles of Political	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	ation Pho	one	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Science	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Profes	ssor PhD	982	6951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.co
7	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	हिंदी भाषा और नैतिक मूल्य-2	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualifica	tion Ph	one	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of	नातफ मूल्प-2						

8	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	English					
00	2020-	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Language-2	Name of faculty Sarita Sharma	Designation Assistant Professor	Qualification Post-Graduate	Phone 9926778686	Email drdheeraj25@gmail.com
								aranooraj_o@g.namoorn
89	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Environmental Studies	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
90	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Social Processes	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	and Change	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
91	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Rural , Urban and Tribal	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	n Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Society	DR VARSHA PATE	L Assistant Professo	or PhD	8319631401	v.shruti@rediffmail.com
92	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Representative Political Thinkers	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Tripti Joshi	Associate Professor	PhD	9424865632	tripstrivedi@gmail.com
93	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Constitution of	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Major Countries	DR N.K. OJHA	Assistant Professor	PhD	9826951459	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
~ /	0000							
94	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Macro Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Neha Gupta	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009091321	annehaecon@gmail.com
95	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Public Finance & International	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash	Professor	PhD	942580908	rgyanp5@gmail.com
96	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India (	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	1200 to 1739A.D)	Dr. Namita Katju	Associate Professor	PhD	9826324500	annehaecon@gmail.com
97	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Main Currents of	Newson	Designation	Qualification	Dhama	E
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	World History from 1871 to	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
			2001 A.D.	DR J. C. UPADHYAY	Assistant Professor	PhD	9425347338	m.vasim.khan@gmail.com
98	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	हिंदी भाषा और	Norre of fer 14	Doolerration	Qualificati	Dhore	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	नैतिक मूल्य-3	Name of faculty Sourabh Gupta	Designation Assistant Professor	Qualification Post-Graduate	Phone 7387077107	Email sourabhg365@gmail.com
99	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	English Language-3	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sarita Sharma	Assistant Professor	Post-Graduate	9926778686	drdheeraj25@gmail.com
100	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Basics of Computer and IT	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Sourabh Gupta	Assistant Professor	Post-Graduate	7387077107	sourabhg365@gmail.com
101	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Thinkers	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details								
102	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Methods of Social Research	Name of faculty Dr. M. Vasim Khar		Designation	or	<b>Qualificatio</b> PhD		<b>Phone</b> 926778686		mail n.vasim.khan@gmail.con
103	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Indian Foreign	Name of fearly	De			Qualificatio		Dhama		Freedu
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	Policy	Dr. Tripti Joshi		esignation ssociate Professo	or	Qualification		Phone 942486563	2	Email tripstrivedi@gmail.com
104	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Public Administration	Name of faculty	De	signation	(	Qualification	Pł	hone	E	mail
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Lavina Singh	As	sistant Professor	r F	PhD	97	792000360	la	vinasingh30@gmail.con
05	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India	Name of faculty	De	signation		Qualification	n P	hone	E	Email
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	from 1740 to 1857 A.D	Dr. Namita Katju		sociate Professo		PhD		826324500	a	nnehaecon@gmail.com
106	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	History of India	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualificatio	n P	Phone		mail
	21	Sciences - Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) - General	from 1858 to 1950 A.D	DR J. C. UPADHYAY		Assistant		PhD		425347338		n.vasim.khan@gmail.co
				UPADHTAT		Professor						
107	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Development & Environment	Name of faculty		Designation	G	Qualification	1	Phone		Email
		Arts (B.A.) - General	Economics	Dr. Gyan Prakash		Professor	P	'nD	ę	942580908		rgyanp5@gmail.com
08	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Bachelor of	Statistics	Name of faculty		Designation	Qua	alification	Phor	ne	Ema	ail
		Arts (B.A.) - General		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuj	ja	Professor	PhD	C	9926	6020907	kanł	naiya.ahuja@gmail.com
09	2020-	Business	Financial Market	Name of faculty	Des	signation	C	Qualification	Pł	hone	Er	nail
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Products & Services	CA Akash Mittal	Ass	sistant Professor	P	Post-Graduate	75	509021349	ak	ash.mittal94@gmail.cor
110	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Commodity Derivatives	Name of faculty	Des	signation	Q	Qualification	Pł	hone	Er	nail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Market	CA Akash Mittal	Ass	sistant Professor	P	Post-Graduate	75	509021349	ak	ash.mittal94@gmail.cor
11	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Statement	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualificat	ion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Analysis and Valuation	CA Himanshu Kansal		Assistant Professor		Post-Grad	uate	9302128	111	h_kansal@hotmail.com
12	2020-	Business	Corporate	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email
	21	Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Valuation	CA Himanshu Kan	nsal	Assistant Profe	esso	r Post-Grad	duate	9302128	3111	h_Kansal@gmail.cor
13	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Project Management	Name of faculty	1	Designation		Qualification	I PI	hone	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		CA Somendra Sharma		Assistant Professor		Post- Graduate	94	425958778	ex	kams.dde@ietdavv.edu.
14	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Knowledge Management	Name of								
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance,	Sangomon	-		ignation stant	<b>Qua</b> Pos	alification	<b>Phor</b> 9420		Emai	il atnamvijayah@gmail.co
		HR				essor		aduate	20			generalited

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details							
115	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	HR Planning and Audit	Name of faculty	Designatio		alificatio		one		mail
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	Phi	D	94.	25062474	Sa	ingeetaims@gmail.com
116	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Compensation and Reward	Name of faculty	Designatio	on	Quali	fication	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Shikha Agrawal	Assistant F	Professor	PhD		992601	3399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
117	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Conflict and Negotiation	Name of faculty	Designatio	on	Quali	fication	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Shikha Agrawal	Assistant F	Professor	PhD		992601	3399	shikhajjw@gmail.com
118	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Social Banking and Microfinance	Name of faculty	Designati	on	Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Aradhana Chouksey	Assistant Professor		PhD	9	94259067	31 c	houksey1097@gmail.cor
119	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Sales and Distribution	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Aroop Jain	Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD		94253179	43 a	aroopjain123@gmail.com
120	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Rural Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email
	21	Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Aroop Jain	Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD		94253179	43 a	aroopjain123@gmail.com
121	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty	Designation	n Qua	lification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Development	Dr.B.K.Tripathi	Professor	PhD	)	982	7048326	tripa	athibrajesh@yahoo.com
122	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Product and Brand	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	ation F	hone	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD	g	82685249	0 ge	eetanema@rediffmail.cor
123	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Services Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	ation F	hone	E	mail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Geeta Nema	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD	g	82685249	0 ge	eetanema@rediffmail.con
124	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Digital Marketing	Name of faculty	Designatio	on	Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Harendra Chauhan	Assistant Professor		PhD	!	90395641	69 e	exams.dde@ietdavv.edu.i
125	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Risk and Derivatives	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		9425074	052	kapil.mhow@gmail.com
126	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Corporate Governance	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone	E	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Manoj Joshi	Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD		88210257	37 0	csmanojjoshi@gmail.com
127	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Behavioural Finance	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualific	cation	Phone	Em	ail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Muskan Karamchandani	Assistant Professor	PhD		9425314	989 kar	amcha	ndanimuskan@gmail.com

120	2020-	Pusinoss	Taxation							
128	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Taxation	Name of faculty Dr.N.K.Totla	Designation Associate Professo		Qualification PhD	<b>Pho</b> 9826	ne 6507017	Email navindratotla@gmail.com
129	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Industrial Relations and	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	ion P	hone	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Labour Laws	Dr.Nisha Bano Sid	diqi Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD	9	89389462	22 nisha.davv@gmail.com
130	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Managerial Counseling	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	ion P	hone	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Nisha Bano Sid	diqi Assistant Pro	fessor	PhD	9	89389462	22 nisha.davv@gmail.com
131	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Customer Relationship	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificatio	n Ph	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Neha Lakhotia Sarda	Assistant Professor		PhD	999	93011983	nehalakhotia@gmail.com
132	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Consumer Behaviour	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification	n Př	none	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pooja Jain	Assistant Profess	or	PhD	98	27060602	2 poojaiips@gmail.com
133	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	B 2 B Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation	Qu	ualification	Phone	9	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Prerna Kumar	Assistant Professo	r Ph	ıD	94250	81726	prernakumar74@gmail.com
134	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource and	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualification	n Pho	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	information System	Dr.Santosh Kumar CHoubey	Assistant Professor		PhD	883	39702678	santkchoube@gmail.com
135	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Integrated Marketing	Name of faculty	Designation	G	Qualification	Phor	ne	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Communication	Dr.Shilpa Bagdare	Assistant Profess	or P	hD	9425	076873	shilpabagdare@gmail.com
136	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Insurance and Bank	Name of faculty	Designation	(	Qualification	Phe	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Shilpa Jain	Assistant Profess	or F	PhD	982	27648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
137	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Credit Management	Name of faculty	Designation	(	Qualification	Phe	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	and Retail Banking	Dr.Shilpa Jain	Assistant Profess	or F	PhD	982	27648353	shilpaj347@gmail.com
138	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Industrial and Social	Name of faculty	Designation	C	Qualification	Pho	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Psychology	Dr.ShineDavid	Assistant Professo	or F	PhD	942	5057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
139	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Performance Management	Name of faculty	Designation	G	Qualification	Pho	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Shine David	Assistant Professo	or F	PhD	942	5057181	shinelavi77@gmail.com
140	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Training and Development	Name of faculty	Designation	C	Qualification	Pho	one	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Profess	or F	PhD	877	0653876	drvivek.ims@gmail.com
141	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Organizational Change and	Name of faculty	Designation	Quali	ification	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance -	Development	Dr.Sangeeta Jain	Professor	PhD		942506	2474	sangeetaims@gmail.com

rno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details									
42	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Entrepreneurship and New Ventures	Name of faculty		Designation Associate Pro	ofessor	<b>Qualifi</b> PhD	cation	<b>Phone</b> 98260	e 22674	Email ykarmarkar@gmail.com	
143	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Investment Analysis and	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone	9	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Portfolio Management	Dr. Yamini Karma	rkar	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	22674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com	
144	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	International Finance	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone		Email	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Yamini Karma	rkar	Associate Pro	otessor	PhD		98260	22674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com	
145	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Supply Chain Management	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	G	ualificati	on	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachet Anand	Ass	istant Profess	sor P	ost-Gradu	uate 9	9425055	117	sachetanand@gmail.com	
146	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Strategic Management	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	G	ualificati	on	Phone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachet Anand	Ass	istant Profess	sor P	ost-Gradu	uate 9	9425055	117	sachetanand@gmail.com	
147	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Retail Marketing	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qua	lification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Siddharth Vajpayee		stant essor	Post Grad	- duate	7000	)591494	sidd	harthvajpayee@gmail.com	
148	2020- 21			Name of faculty	Desig	gnation	Qua	ualification Ph		Phone E		ail	
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Siddharth Vajpayi	Assis Profe		Post Grac	- luate	7000	)591494	sidd	harthvajpayee@gmail.com	
149	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Management and Organization	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualific	ation	Phone	•	Email	
	21	Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Richa Mandov	wra A	Assistant Prof	essor	PhD		98260	88009	rmandovra@gmail.com	
150	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Marketing Management	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	C	ualificati	on P	hone	E	mail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Geeta Nema	Asso	ociate Profess	sor P	hD	98	8268524	90 g	eetanema@rediffmail.com	
151	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Maths	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	Qua	lification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pankaj Chouhan		stant essor	PhD	)	9893	3000793	pan	kajchauhan78@gmail.com	
152	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Business Communication	Name of faculty	Desig	nation	Qualif	ication	Phone		Email		
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Mona Dudhale	Assista Profes		PhD		837000	00299	contac	stmonasharma@gmail.com	
153	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Quantitative Methods	Name of faculty	Des	ignation	G	Qualificati	on P	hone		Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Vyas	Ass	istant Profess	sor F	'nD	9	8264175	560	vivekvivekv2@yahoo.com	
154	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Ethics and	Name of faculty		Designation		Qualifi	cation	Phone	9	Email	
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance,	Management by Indian Values	Dr.Yamini Karma	rkar	Associate Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	22674	ykarmarkar@gmail.com	

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details							
155	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Business Accounting	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Profe	essor	PhD		9425074	4052	kapil.mhow@gmail.con
56	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Managerial Economics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	alification	Pho	ne	Ema	ail
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR			Assistant Professor	PhD	)	9926	929814	avar	neetkaurnarang@gmail.co
57	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Financial Management	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Kapil Sharma	Associate Profe	essor	PhD		9425074	4052	kapil.mhow@gmail.con
58	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Human Resource	Name of faculty	Designation	l	Qualific	ation	Phone	)	Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR	Management	Dr.Richa Mandow	ra Assistant Pro	ofessor	PhD		98260	88009	rmandovra@gmail.com
59	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Business Law	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualifica	tion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Suresh Patidar	Associate Prof	essor	PhD		982608	5209	spatidar99@yahoo.co.
60	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Research Methodology	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Vivek Sharma	Assistant Profe	ssor	PhD		8770653	3876	drvivek.ims@gmail.cor
61	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Production & Operation Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	Em	nail
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Col Jitendra Tiwari	Assistant Professor		ost- aduate	80	11253565	tiw	arijitendratiwari@gmail.co
62	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	Data Analytics	Name of faculty	Designation	Qı	ualification	Ph	one	Em	nail
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Pankaj Chauhan	Assistant Professor	Pł	۱D	989	93000793	pai	nkajchauhan78@gmail.co
63	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/ Management/Finance -	Operations Management	Name of faculty	Designation	Qua	lification	Phor	ie	Ema	il
		MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Sachin Aanchaliya	Assistant Professor	Post Grad	t- duate	9424	091509	sach	inanchaliya@rediffmail.co
64	2020- 21	Business Administration/Commerce/	IT for Managers	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email
		Management/Finance - MBA - Marketing, Finance, HR		Dr.Piyush Kendurkar	Assistant Professor		PhD		9893052	677	piyush201079@gmail.co
65	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Classical Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificati	ion	Phone		Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Tradition – I	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Profe	ssor	PhD		79998863	311	annehaecon@gmail.cop
66	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Methodology and Social Research	Name of faculty	Designation		Qualificat	tion	Phone		Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. M. Vasim Khar	n Assistant Prof	essor	PhD		9926778	686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.co

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details				
167	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Rural Society in India - I	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@ymail.con
168	2020-	Arts/Humanities/Social	Urban Society in	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
	21	Sciences - Master of Arts(M.A) - Sociology	India - I	SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	
169	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Classical Sociological	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Tradition – II	Dr. Nisha Modi	Assistant Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
170	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Methodology and Social Research	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. M. Vasim Khan	Associate Professor	MPhill.	9926778686	m.vasim.khan@gmail.con
171	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Rural Society in India - II	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Associate Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.con
172	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Urban Society in India - II	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	n Phone	Email
	21	Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Associate Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
173	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Theoretical Perspective in	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificatio	on Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Sociology	DR VARSHA PATEL	Assistant Profess	or PhD	831963140	01 v.shruti@rediffmail.com
174	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Sociology of Kinship,	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Marriage and Family	Dr. Nisha Modi	Assistant Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
175	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Indian Society and Culture	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	MPhill.	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.cor
176	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Criminology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
177	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Sociology of Change and	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology	Development	Dr. Nisha Modi	Associate Professor	PhD	7999886311	annehaecon@gmail.com
178	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Political Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		SARIKA DIXIT	Assistant Professor	PhD	992630347	0 sarikad33@gmail.com
179	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Social Demography	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		RANJANA DHAWAN	Assistant Professor	PhD	9009660575	dhawanranjana@gmail.cor

Srno	Year	Name of Programme	Name of Course	faculty Details				
180	2020- 21	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Industrial Sociology	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualificatio	n Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		DR VARSHA PATE	L Assistant Professo	or PhD	831963140	01 v.shruti@rediffmail.com
181	2020- Arts/Humanities/Social 21 Sciences - Master of	Arts/Humanities/Social Sciences - Master of	Project	Name of faculty	Designation	Qualification	Phone	Email
		Arts(M.A) - Sociology		Dr. Kanhaiya Ahuja	Associate Professor	MPhill.	9926020907	kanhaiya.ahuja@gmail.con